

# **Table Of Contents**

ass Valley Council	6
Planning Proposals	7
Development Control Plan	7
Rural Addressing Number	7
Activity Approvals under Section 68 - Local Government Act 1993	7
Part A – Manufactured Homes	7
Part B – Water Supply, Sewerage and Stormwater	8
Part C – Management of Waste	8
Part D – Community Land	9
Part E – Public Roads	10
Part F - Other Activities	10
Development Control	12
Development Application Fees	12
Development Contributions	18
Review of Determination – Section 8.2 and 8.3 EP&A Act 1979	19
Building Certification - Building Information Certificates	20
Building Certification - Complying Development Certificate	21
Building Certification - Construction Certificates	22
Building Certification - Inspections	23
Building Certication - Swimming Pools	24
Building Certification - Occupation Certificates	24
Development Related Administrative Other Charges	24
Planning Certificate	26
Engineering Works	27
Compliance Inspections (Subdivision)	27
Subdivision Work Certificate (Engineering Construction Certificate)	27
Compliance Inspections (General)	28
Footpath Construction Costs	28
Gravel Royalties	28
Kerb and Gutter Construction Costs	28

# Table Of Contents [continued]

Private Works	28
Road Opening Permit	28
Road Closure	29
Road Leases	29
Road Restoration Fee	29
Road Works Permit	29
Stormwater Improvement Charge	30
Traffic Count	30
Road Directional Sign Costs	30
Environmental Services	31
Animal Control	31
Community Regulation	35
Food Act and Regulation	37
Local Government Act & Regulations	37
Public Health Act and Regulation	38
Protection of Environment Operations Act	39
Biosecurity Act	39
Library & Tourism	40
Library	40
Tourism	41
Recreation & Facilities	43
Caravan Park	43
Community Facilities and Halls	46
Sutton Hall	47
Sutton Amenities Facility	47
Wee Jasper Hall	47
Murrumbateman Recreation Reserve Grounds	47
Murrumbateman Equestrian Grounds	48
Open Space – Parks	49
Sporting Fields and Ovals	50
Sutton Tennis Court	51

# Table Of Contents [continued]

Swimming Pools	51
Tree Removal	53
Yass Street Stall	53
Water	54
Water Availability Charges	54
Water Supply	54
Sewerage Networks	57
Connection	57
Annual Non Residential Sewerage Charge	57
S64 Sewer Headworks	57
Re-Inspection Fee	57
Liquid Trade Waste Application Processing fee for Concurrence	57
Annual Trade Waste Fee	58
Trade Waste Usage Charge	58
Septic Tanks, Effluent Disposal	59
Septic Waste Disposal	59
Waste Management Charges	60
Collection (domestic and business)	60
Waste Services	61
Transfer Station Charges	61
Cemeteries	65
Right of Internment (ROI)	65
Columbarium/Memorial Gardens Right of Internment (ROI)	65
Grave Digging Charges	65
Monument Erection	65
Government Information Public Access (GIPAA) (fees set by IPC/GIPA)	66
Formal Access Application (Not personal Information of Applicant)	66
Formal Access Application (Personal Information of Applicant)	
Internal Review	66
Discounts on Applications	66

# Table Of Contents [continued]

Informal GIPPA Requests	67
Administration/Staff Fees	68
Map/Plan Sales (Aerial Photography, Contour Maps, Topographic Maps)	68
Photocopying and printing	68
Other Fees and Charges	69
Rates and Financial Administration	70
Interest Charges	70
Rates Certificate	. 70
Payment Related Fees	. 70
Transaction Reporting and/or Copies of Statements	. 70

# **Yass Valley Council**

lame	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 25/26 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
lanning Proposals								
Mapping or instrument errors or updates to property description	Per application	N	Full Cost					Full Costs
Application Fee for Planning Proposal	Per application	N	Full Cost	\$2,433.00	\$2,493.83	\$0.00	\$2,493.83	2.50%
Processing Minor Planning Proposal	Per application	N	Full Cost	\$9,734.00	\$9,977.35	\$0.00	\$9,977.35	2.50%
e.g. low impact, site specific amendment, minimal assessment req	uired							
Processing Major Planning Proposal	Per application	N	Full Cost	\$21,897.00	\$22,444.43	\$0.00	\$22,444.43	2.50%
e.g. more detailed assessment and agency consultation required								
Processing Complex Planning Proposal	Per application	N	Full Cost	\$45,319.00	\$46,451.98	\$0.00	\$46,451.98	2.50%
e.g. urban release areas with complex servicing arrangements, sig	nificant consultation w	ith agencie	es or stakeholders					
Planning Proposals under Division 3.5 of the EP&A Act	Per application	N	Full Cost	By quotation af	ter assessment			
No separate notification / advertising fee payable								
Additional costs incurred by Council in undertaking studies, peer eviews, public hearings, obtaining legal advice or drafting agreements for a Planning Proposal	Per application	Υ	Full Cost				By quotation af	ter assessment
evelopment Control Plan								
Development control plan amendment	Per application	N	Partial Cost	\$5,720.00	\$5,863.00	\$0.00	\$5,863.00	2.50%
New site-specific development control plan	Per application	N	Partial Cost	\$15,600.00	\$15,990.00	\$0.00	\$15,990.00	2.50%
Rural Addressing Number								
Rural Addressing Number (new or replacement)	Per new lot created	Υ	Full Cost	\$141.00	\$131.38	\$13.14	\$144.52	2.50%
activity Approvals under Section 68 -	<b>Local Gover</b>	nmen	t Act 1993					
art A – Manufactured Homes								
art A1								
nstall a manufactured home, moveable dwelling or associated tructure on land	Per application	N	Partial Cost			Refer	Development A	pplication Fees

			Year 24/25		Y		
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
Dort D. Water Cumply Cowered and Sta	rmunotor						
Part B – Water Supply, Sewerage and Sto	rmwater						
Part B1							
Carry out water supply work	Per application	N	Partial Cost	\$260.00	\$266.50	\$0.00 \$266.50	2.50%
Part B4							
Carry out sewerage work	Per application	N	Partial Cost	\$260.00	\$266.50	\$0.00 \$266.50	2.50%
Part B5							
Carry out stormwater drainage work (private property/per hour/per metre)	Per application	N	Partial Cost	\$260.00	\$266.50	\$0.00 \$266.50	2.50%
Part B6							
Connect a private drain to Council sewer	Per application	N	Partial Cost	\$260.00	\$266.50	\$0.00 \$266.50	2.50%
Part C – Management of Waste							
Part C1							
For fee or reward, transport waste over or under a public place	Per application	N	Partial Cost	\$175.00	\$179.38	\$0.00 \$179.38	2.50%
Part C2							
Place waste in a public place	Per application	N	Partial Cost	\$175.00	\$179.38	\$0.00 \$179.38	2.50%
Part C3							
Place a waste storage container in a public place	Per application	N	Partial Cost	\$175.00	\$179.38	\$0.00 \$179.38	2.50%
Part C4							
Classification A	Per application	N	Partial Cost	\$300.00	\$307.50	\$0.00 \$307.50	2.50%
Classification B	Per application	N	Partial Cost	\$465.00	\$476.63	\$0.00 \$476.63	2.50%
Classification C	Per application	N	Partial Cost	\$695.00	\$712.38	\$0.00 \$712.38	2.50%

Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 25/26 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
Part C4 [continued]								
Classification S	Per application	N	Partial Cost	\$300.00	\$307.50	\$0.00	\$307.50	2.50%
Part C5								
Approval to Install OSSM - After Installation - Unapproved existing OSSM	Each	N		\$0.00	\$800.00	\$0.00	\$800.00	∞
Fee for when an OSSM has been installed without seeking prior appr	roval to install.							
Approval to Operate (included in Rates Notice)	Per application	N	Market	\$38.80	\$50.00	\$0.00	\$50.00	28.87%
Approval to Operate - Package/Commercial Wastewater Treatment Plant	Each	N	Market	\$1,100.00	\$1,127.50	\$0.00	\$1,127.50	2.50%
Modification/Review S68 Application - OSSMS	Each	N	Market				50%	application fee
Modification/Review of S68 Application of OSSMS When applicant requests modification or review								
Install, construct or alter a waste treatment device or waste storage facility or drain connected to any such device or facility – plus inspection fee	Per application	N	Partial Cost	\$300.00	\$307.50	\$0.00	\$307.50	2.50%
Includes: septic tanks – Trade Waste pre-treatment device								
Part D – Community Land Part D1								
Engage in trade or business on community land	Per application	N	Partial Cost	\$185.00	\$189.63	\$0.00	\$189.63	2.50%
Part D2								
Direct or procure a theatrical, musical or other entertainment for the public	Per application	N	Partial Cost	\$185.00	\$189.63	\$0.00	\$189.63	2.50%
Part D3								
Construct a temporary enclosure for the purpose of entertainment	Per application	N	Partial Cost	\$185.00	\$189.63	\$0.00	\$189.63	2.50%

Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee (incl. GST)	Y Fee (excl. GST)	ear 25/26 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
Part D6								
Deliver a public address or hold a religious service or public meeting	Per application	N	Partial Cost	\$168.00	\$172.20	\$0.00	\$172.20	2.50%
Part E – Public Roads								
Part E1								
Swing or hoist goods across or over a public road	Per application	N	Partial Cost	\$300.00	\$307.50	\$0.00	\$307.50	2.50%
Part E2								
Hang an article or awning over a public road	Per application	N	Partial Cost	\$300.00	\$307.50	\$0.00	\$307.50	2.50%
Part F – Other Activities								
Part F1								
Operate a public car park	Per application	N	Partial Cost	\$168.00	\$172.20	\$0.00	\$172.20	2.50%
Part F2 and Part F3								
Application for Approval or Renewal to Operate Caravan Park, Camping ground, or manufactured home estate - 0-45 Sites	\$500	N	Partial Cost	\$0.00	\$500.00	\$0.00	\$500.00	∞
Application for Approval or Renewal to Operate Caravan Park, Camping Ground or Manufactured Home Estate - 45 sites or more	Per application	N	Partial Cost		oplication plus \$15. in camping ground		n caravan park	or estate, plus
							Min. Fee excl	. GST: \$512.50
					cation plus \$15.50 in camping ground		aravan park or	<b>Last year fee</b> estate, plus
\$515 per application plus \$15.50 per site in caravan park or estate, p	olus \$10.50 per site in	camping	ground.					
Part F4								
Install a solid fuel or domestic oil heater	Per application	N	Partial Cost	\$275.00	\$281.88	\$0.00	\$281.88	2.50%

Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 25/26 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
Part F5								
Application for approval per amusement device	Per device	N	Partial Cost	\$65.00	\$66.63	\$0.00	\$66.63	2.51%
Part F7								
Sell from a standing vehicle	Per application	N	Partial Cost	\$320.00	\$328.00	\$0.00	\$328.00	2.50%
Amendment of an Approval to Carry Out an	Activity							
Amendment of an approval under Section 68 Local Government Act 1993	Each	N	Partial Cost				50% of	application fee
Hoarding Erection								
Approval for hoardings	Per application	N	Partial Cost	\$170.00	\$174.25	\$0.00	\$174.25	2.50%
Approval for hoardings if part of an existing application	Per application	Ν	Partial Cost	\$170.00	\$174.25	\$0.00	\$174.25	2.50%

				Year 24/25		Year 25/26	
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee	Fee	GST Fee	Increase
				(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)	(incl. GST	%

Ν

Market

\$150.00

\$153.75

\$0.00 \$153.75

2.50%

Per hour

# **Development Control**

# **Development Application Fees**

# **Planning and Certification Advice**

Planning and Certification Advice: Written advice and/or meeting

with technical staff (including meeting preparation)											
Development											
Dwelling houses with an estimated construction cost up to \$100,000	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.2">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.2</a>							
Development not involving building work, demolition or subdivision	Per application	N	Legislative		elevant legislation lo	fee for this service/activity cated here <u>https://legislati</u> <u>ll/inforce/current/sl-2021-07</u>	on.nsw.gov.au/				
Up to \$5,000	Per application	N	Legislative		elevant legislation lo	fee for this service/activity cated here <u>https://legislati</u> l/inforce/current/sl-2021-07	on.nsw.gov.au/				
\$5,001 – \$50,000	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.view/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-p">https://legislation.nsw.gov.view/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-p</a> Last year \$220 plus \$3 for each \$1,000 (or part thereof) by which estimated of exceeds \$5.000.							
\$50,001 – \$250,000	Per application	N	Legislative	legislation. Rel	levant legislation loc ce/current/sl-2021-(		un.nsw.gov.au/				
				\$459 plus \$3.6 cost exceeds \$		or part thereof) by which th	e estimated				
\$250,001 — \$500,000	Per application	N	Legislative	legislation. Rel		e for this service/activity as cated here <u>https://legislatic</u> 0759#sch.4-pt.2					
				\$1,509 plus \$2 cost exceeds \$		(or part thereof) by which					

Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 25/26 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
Development [continued]								
\$500,001 – \$1,000,000	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charges legislation. Releview/html/inforc	vant legislation	located here	https://legislatio	n.nsw.gov.au/
				\$2,272 plus \$1. cost exceeds \$5		000 (or part th	ereof) by which	Last year fee the estimated
\$1,000,001 - \$10,000,000	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charges legislation. Releview/html/inforce	vant legislation	located here	https://legislatio	
				\$3,404 plus \$1. cost exceeds \$2		000 (or part th	ereof) by which	Last year fee the estimated
Over \$10,000,000	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charges legislation. Rele	vant legislation	located here	https://legislatio	
				\$20,666 plus \$1 estimated costs			hereof) by whic	Last year fee h the
Subdivision								
Subdivision (including boundary adjustment) involving the opening of a public road	Per application	N	Legislative		evant legislatior	located here		
					\$865 pl	us \$65 per add	ditional allotmer	Last year fee nt to be created
Subdivision (including boundary adjustment) not requiring the opening of a public road	Per application	N	Legislative		evant legislatior	located here	service/activity https://legislation errent/sl-2021-07	on.nsw.gov.au/
					\$430 pl	us \$53 per add	ditional allotmer	Last year fee at to be created

Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 25/26 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
Subdivision [continued]								
Strata Subdivision	Per application	N	Legislative		evant legislation <u>view/</u>	n located here html/inforce/cu	service/activity https://legislatiourrent/sl-2021-07	on.nsw.gov.au/ 759#sch.4-pt.2 Last year fee
Subdivision								
Assessment and authorisation of application for subdivision certificate	Per application	N	Full Cost				er additional lot t	GST: \$717.50  Last year fee
Additional Development Application Fees Integrated Development								
Integrated Development as defined by the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	Each	N	Legislative		evant legislatio	n located here	service/activity https://legislati urrent/sl-2021-07	on.nsw.gov.au/
Development that Requires Concurrence								
Development which requires the concurrence of a Government Authority	Per application	N	Legislative		evant legislation	n located here	service/activity https://legislatiourrent/sl-2021-07	on.nsw.gov.au/
				Normal DA Fee	plus \$183			Last year fee

				V 0//07	,	<b>( 07/00</b>		
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee	Fee	ear 25/26/ GST	Fee	Increase
				(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	%
Designated Development								
Designated development as defined by the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979	Each	N	Legislative		rges the legislative levant legislation lo <u>view/htr</u>	ocated here	https://legislati orrent/sl-2021-0	on.nsw.gov.au/
Development Requiring Advertising							Normal DAT	cc pius \$1,130
Neighbour Notification (mail out only)	Per application	N	Full Cost	\$150.00	\$153.75	\$0.00	\$153.75	2.50%
Development for a community participation plan requires notice to be given	Per application	N	Legislative		rges the legislative levant legislation lo <u>view/htr</u>	ocated here		on.nsw.gov.au/
Prohibited Development	Per application	N	Legislative		rges the legislative levant legislation lo <u>view/htr</u>	ocated here		on.nsw.gov.au/
Designated Development	Per application	N	Legislative		rges the legislative levant legislation le <u>view/htr</u>	ocated here		on.nsw.gov.au/
Integrated / Threatened Species / Class 1 Aguaculture Development	Per Application	N	Legislative		rges the legislative levant legislation lo <u>view/htr</u>	ocated here		on.nsw.gov.au/
Advertising Signs								
Development involving the erection of advertising signs	Per application	N	Legislative	Council cha		gislation. Re	levant legislatic v.au/view/html/	
					\$333	plus \$93 for	each additiona	Last year fee I advertisement

Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 25/26 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
Modification of a Development Consent								
Under Section 4.55(1) Environmental Planning and A	ssessment Act 19	979						
Mistake or minor error	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charg legislation. Rele	evant legislation	located here	service/activity a https://legislatio urrent/sl-2021-07	on.nsw.gov.au/
Under Section 4.55(1A) Environmental Planning and	Assessment Act	1979						
Minimal Environmental Impact	Per application	N	Legislative	legislation. Rele	evant legislation <u>view/h</u>	located here html/inforce/cu	service/activity a https://legislatic irrent/sl-2021-07	on.nsw.gov.au/ 759#sch.4-pt.4 Last year fee
Under Section 4.55(2) Environmental Planning and A	ssessment Act 19	979						
Other	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charg legislation. Rele	evant legislation	located here html/inforce/cu	service/activity and https://legislaticurent/sl-2021-07	on.nsw.gov.au/ 759#sch.4-pt.4 Last year fee
(a) if the fee for the original application was less than	n \$100							
Fee	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charg legislation. Rele	evant legislation <u>view/h</u>	located here html/inforce/cu	urrent/sl-2021-07	on.nsw.gov.au/ 759#sch.4-pt.4 Last year fee
					50%	of the fee for	the original app	lication applies

Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25  Fee Fee GST Fee Increas  (incl. GST) (excl. GST) (incl. GST)
(b) if the fee for the original application was \$100 or i	more			
Fee for development that does not involve building work, demolition or subdivision	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.aview/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.">https://legislation.nsw.gov.aview/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.</a> Last year for 50% of the fee for the original application applies
Fee for development that involves dwelling houses with an estimated construction cost up to \$100,000	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.aview/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.">https://legislation.nsw.gov.aview/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.</a>
In the case of any other development application				
Development up to \$5,000	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.aview/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.">https://legislation.nsw.gov.aview/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.</a>
Development with an estimated value of between \$5,001 and \$250,000	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.auview/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.4">https://legislation.nsw.gov.auview/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.4</a> Last year fee
				\$110 plus \$1.50 for each \$1,000 (or part thereof) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$5,000
Development with an estimated value of between \$250,001 – \$500,000	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.auview/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.4">https://legislation.nsw.gov.auview/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.4</a>
				Last year fe \$651 plus \$0.85 for each \$1,000 (or part thereof) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$250,000
Development with an estimated value of between \$500,001 – \$1,000,000	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.auview/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.4">https://legislation.nsw.gov.auview/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.4</a>
				Last year for \$927 plus \$0.50 for each \$1,000 (or part thereof) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000

				V04/05		V 05/00		
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee	Fee	Year 25/26 GST	Fee	Increase
				(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	%
In the case of any other development application [cor	ntinued]							
Development with an estimated value of between \$1,000,001 – \$10,000,000	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charges legislation. Rele view/html/inforce	vant legislation	located here	https://legislatio	
				\$1,285 plus \$0.4 cost exceeds \$1		000 (or part the	ereof) by which	Last year fee the estimated
Development with an estimated value of more than \$10,000,000	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charges legislation. Rele view/html/inforce	vant legislation	located here	https://legislatio	
				\$6,167 plus \$0.2 costs exceeds \$		000 (or part the	ereof) by which	Last year fee the estimated
Additional Modification Fees								
Notice required to be given	Per Application	N	Legislative	Council charge legislation. Rele	evant legislation	located here	service/activity a https://legislatic rrent/sl-2021-07	on.nsw.gov.au/
Qualified designer statement	Per Application	N	Legislative	Council charge legislation. Rele	evant legislation	located here	service/activity a https://legislatic rrent/sl-2021-07	on.nsw.gov.au/
<b>Development Contributions</b>								
<b>Yass Valley Development Contributions Plan</b>	2018							
Proposed cost of development – Up to and including \$100,000	Per application	N	Full Cost					NIL
Proposed cost of development – More than \$100,000 and up to and including \$200,000	Per application	N	Full Cost				0.5% of dev	velopment cost
Proposed cost of development – More than \$200,000	Per application	N	Full Cost				1% of dev	elopment cost
Yass Valley Heavy Haulage Development Cor	ntributions Pla	n 202	1					
Development generating heavy vehicle traffic	Per application	N	Full Cost			As per Ya	ss Valley Heavy	/ Haulage Plan

#### Review of Determination - Section 8.2 and 8.3 EP&A Act 1979

### **Review – Development Consent**

Development not involving the erection of a building, the carrying out of work or demolition of a building	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.7">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.7</a> Last year fee 50% of the original DA Fee
Development that involves the erection of a dwelling house with a cost of construction less than \$100,000	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.7">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.7</a>
Development up to \$5,000	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.7">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.7</a>
Development with an estimated cost of between \$5,001 and \$250,000	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.7">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.7</a> Last year fee \$111.32 plus \$1.50 for each \$1,000 (or part thereof) by which estimated cost exceeds \$5,000
Development with an estimated cost of between \$250,001 – \$500,000	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.7">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.7</a> Last year fee \$651.22 plus \$0.85 for each \$1,000 (or part thereof) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$250,000
Development with an estimated cost of between \$500,001 – \$1,000,000	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.7">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.7</a> Last year fee \$927.29 plus \$0.50 for each \$1,000 (or part thereof) by which the estimated cost exceeds \$500,000

Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 25/26 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
Review – Development Consent [continued]								
Development with an estimated cost of between \$1,000,001 – \$10,000,000	Per application	N	Legislative		rges the legislativelevant legislation view/h	located here		on.nsw.gov.au/ 759#sch.4-pt.7
				\$1,28	4.63 plus \$0.40 fc			Last year fee of) by which the eds \$1,000,000
Development with an estimated cost of more than \$10,000,000	Per application	N	Legislative		rges the legislativelevant legislation view/h	located here		on.nsw.gov.au/
				\$6,167.12 p	olus an additional W			<b>Last year fee</b> rt of \$1,000) by eds \$10,000.00
Review – Rejection of application								
Estimated cost of development less than \$100,000	Per application	N	Legislative		urges the legislative elevant legislation view/h	located here		on.nsw.gov.au/
Estimated cost of development \$100,000 or more and less than or equal to \$1,000,000	Per application	N	Legislative		rges the legislativelevant legislation view/h	located here		on.nsw.gov.au/
Estimated cost of development more than \$1,000,000	Per application	N	Legislative		rges the legislativelevant legislation view/h	located here		on.nsw.gov.au/
Notice of application for review of determination	Per Application	N	Legislative		rges the legislativelevant legislation view/h	located here		on.nsw.gov.au/
Building Certification - Building Information	on Certificates	6						
Application for certificate where a building information certificate has previously been issued	Per certificate	N	Full Cost	\$500.00	\$512.50	\$0.00	\$512.50	2.50%
Building Information Certificate	Per certificate	N	Full Cost	and co	licable to the lodg nstruction certific application, imme	iate applicatio diately prior to	n or a complying the lodgement	g development

					Year 24/25	Y		
(inci. GSI) (exci. GSI) (inci. GSI)	Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %

#### **Additional fees**

Building information certificate inspections for initial application (all	Per inspection	Ν	Full Cost	\$1,040.00	\$1,066.00	\$0.00 \$1,066.00	2.50%
required) - Not applicable to certificate renewal							

# **Building Certification - Complying Development Certificate**

## **Assessment and Issue of a Complying Development Certificate (Fee based on cost of work)**

	-				_		
Up to \$25,000	Per certificate	Υ	Market	\$600.00	\$559.09	\$55.91 \$614.99	2.50%
Between \$25,001 and \$300,000	Per certificate	Y	Market				. GST: \$594.50
				\$638.00	(inci GST) pius 0.5	5% of the cost of work in ex	cess of \$25,000
\$660.00 (incl GST) plus 0.5% of the cost of work in excess of \$25,00	00						
\$300,001 and \$500,000	Per certificate	Y	Market			% of the cost of work in exce Min. Fee excl. % % of the cost of work in exce	GST: \$2,378.00  Last year fee
\$2,630 (incl. GST) plus 0.4% of the cost of work in excess of \$300,0	00			Ψ2,002 (II	ion 661) pid6 611)	of the door of work in oxo	300 01 4000,000
\$500,001 or greater	Per certificate	Y	Market	<b>,</b>	, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,	% of the cost of work in exce Min. Fee excl. 6 % of the cost of work in exce	GST: \$3,321.00  Last year fee
\$3,675 (incl. GST) plus 0.5% of the cost of work in excess of \$500,0	00						

				Year 24/25		Year 25/26		
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee	Fee	GST	Fee	Increase
				(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	%

### Assessment and Issue of a Complying Development Certificate (Fee based on cost of work) [continued]

Complying development certificates for development which is outside of Council's category of accreditation under the provisions of the Building Professionals Act 2005	Per certificate	Y	Market	Pass on all costs associated with engaging a suitably accredited certifier plus an facilitation fee of \$173.640 (incl. GST) per hour or part thereof  Min. Fee excl. GST: \$157.85  Last year fee Pass on all costs associated with engaging a suitably accredited certifier plus an facilitation fee of \$169.40 (incl. GST) per hour or part thereof
Pass on all costs associated with engaging a suitably accredited cert	tifier plus an facilitatio	on fee of \$3	175 (incl. GST) per	r hour or part thereof

## **Modification of Complying Development Certificates**

Minor internal layout changes only	Per certificate	Υ	Full Cost	\$400.00	\$372.73	\$37.27	\$410.00	2.50%
Minor internal/external/set out changes	Per certificate	Υ	Full Cost	50% of the original CDC fee				
Major change	Per certificate	Υ	Full Cost	Fee as per new complying development certificate application above				

## **Building Certification - Construction Certificates**

## Assessment and Issue of Construction Certificate (Fee based on cost of work)

Up to \$25,000	Per certificate	Υ	Market	\$650.00 \$605.68 \$60.57 \$666.25 2.50%
Between \$25,001 and \$300,000	Per certificate	Y	Market	\$666.25 (incl. GST) plus 0.5% of the cost of work in excess of \$25,000
				Min. Fee excl. GST: \$605.68
				Last year fee
				\$642.00 (incl. GST) plus 0.5% of the cost of work in excess of \$25,000
				Min. Fee excl. GST: \$567.00
\$300,001 and \$500,000	Per certificate	Υ	Market	\$2625.03 (incl. GST) plus 0.5% of the cost of work in excess of \$300,000
				Min. Fee excl. GST: \$2,386.39
				Last year fee \$2,561 (incl. GST) plus 0.4% of the cost of work in excess of \$300,000
				Min. Fee excl. GST: \$2,260.00

				Year 24/25		Year 25/26		
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee	Fee	GST	Fee	Increase
				(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	%

### Assessment and Issue of Construction Certificate (Fee based on cost of work) [continued]

\$500,001 or greater	Per certificate	Υ	Market	\$3,762.78 (incl. GST) plus 0.5% of the cost of work in excess of \$500,000
				Min. Fee excl. GST: \$3,420.70
				Last year fee \$3,671 (incl. GST) plus 0.5% of the cost of work in excess of \$500,000 Min. Fee excl. GST: \$3,240.00
Construction Certificates for development which is outside of Council's category of accreditation under the provisions of the Building Professionals Act 2005	Per certificate	Y	Market	Pass on all costs associated with engaging a suitably accredited certifier plus a facilitation fee of \$175 (incl GST) per hour or part thereof  Min. Fee excl. GST: \$163.64

#### **Modification Application - Construction Certificates**

Minor internal layout changes only	Per certificate	Υ	Market	\$360.00	\$335.45	\$33.55 \$369.	00	2.50%
Minor internal/external/set out charges	Per certificate	Υ	Market			509	% of the	original CC fee
Major change	Per certificate	Υ	Market		Fee as per nev	w construction certi	icate app	plication above

Building Certification - Inspections								
As required for development under the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979, Local Government Act 1993 and Plumbing and Drainage Act 2011	Per inspections	Y	Market	\$260.00	\$242.27	\$24.23	\$266.50	2.50%
Re-inspection	Per inspections	Υ	Market	\$400.00	\$372.73	\$37.27	\$410.00	2.50%
Inspection where 48 hours' notice not provided ("same day")	Per inspections	Υ	Market	\$400.00	\$372.73	\$37.27	\$410.00	2.50%
For development which is outside of Council's category of accreditation under the provisions of the Building Professionals Act 2005	Per inspection	Y	Full Cost	Pass on all costs with engaging a suitably accredited certifier plu facilitation fee of \$175.34 (including GST) per hour or part the  Min. Fee excl. GST: \$159  Last year  Pass on all costs with engaging a suitably accredited certifier plu facilitation fee of \$169.40 (including GST) per hour or part the				

Pass on all costs with engaging a suitably accredited certifier plus a facilitation fee of \$175 (including GST) per hour or part thereof

				Year 24/25 Year 25/26					
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %		
Building Certication - Swimming Pools									
Swimming Pool Compliance Certificates: Initial inspection		N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.alview/whole/html/inforce/current/sl-2018-0503#sec.1">https://legislation.nsw.gov.alview/whole/html/inforce/current/sl-2018-0503#sec.1</a>					
Swimming Pool Compliance Certificates: Re-inspection (following unsatisfactory inspection)	Per inspection	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.auview/whole/html/inforce/current/sl-2018-0503#sec.19">https://legislation.nsw.gov.auview/whole/html/inforce/current/sl-2018-0503#sec.19</a>					
Building Certification - Occupation Certifi	cates								
Class 10 Building	Per certificate	Υ	Market	\$250.00	\$232.95	\$23.30 \$256.25	2.50%		
Class 1 Building (including combined class 1 and 10 applications)	Per certificate	Υ	Market	\$350.00	\$326.13	\$32.61 \$358.75	2.50%		
Class 2-9 Building - Total estimated development cost \$300,000 or less	Per certificate	Υ	Market	\$450.00	\$419.32	\$41.93 \$461.25	2.50%		
Class 2-9 Building - Estimated development cost \$300,001 or greater	Per certificate	Υ	Market	\$650.00	\$605.68	\$60.57 \$666.25	2.50%		
Final letter of occupation – Transportable Dwelling	Per certificate	Υ	Market	\$350.00	\$326.13	\$32.61 \$358.75	2.50%		
Occupation certificates for development which is outside of Council's category of accreditation under the provisions of the Building Professionals Act 2005	Per certificate	Y	Full Cost			vith engaging a suitable ac 65 (including GST) per ho Min. Fee ex			
						vith engaging a suitable ac 40 (including GST) per ho			
Pass on all costs associated with engaging a suitable accredited cer	tifier nlus a facilitatio	n fee of \$1	75 (including GST)	ner hour of part	thereof				

Certified copy of a document, map or plan held by the Council	Each	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/</a>
				view/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.9

### **Development Related Administrative Other Charges** [continued]

Variation of Restriction on the use of land	Per application	N	Full Cost	\$207 plus development application notification fee. All associated le fees are to be borne by the applic					
				Min. Fee excl. GST: \$207.					
				\$200 plus	development appli			Last year fee ssociated legal y the applicant.	
Outstanding Notices Letter	Each	N	Full Cost	\$102.00	\$104.55	\$0.00	\$104.55	2.50%	
Provision of written confirmation of development potential including existing holding and dwelling entitlement searches	Each	N	Full Cost	\$408.00	\$418.20	\$0.00	\$418.20	2.50%	
Provision of written confirmation of development potential including existing holding and dwelling entitlement searches - Urgency Fee	Each	N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$120.00	\$0.00	\$120.00	∞	
Flood Study Certificate	Per application	N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$150.00	\$0.00	\$150.00	∞	
Pre-Purchase Heritage Advice Fee	Per hour	N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$70.00	\$0.00	\$70.00	∞	

## **Site Compatibility Certificate - Transport and Infrastructure**

Certificate issue	Per certificate	N	N Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.3">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.3</a>
				Last year fee \$310 plus \$265 per hectare or part thereof. Note: Max fee is not to exceed \$626

#### **Site Compatibility Certificate – Housing**

				9	•
Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specific legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/6581-2021-0759#sch">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/6581-2021-0759#sch</a>	Legislative	N	Per certificate		ertificate issue
\$310 plus \$42 per dwelling. Note: Max. fee not to exceed \$626					

				Year 24/25	Υ	ear 25/26			
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee	Fee	GST Fee	Increase		
				(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%		
Site Veritification Certificate - Resources and	Energy								
Certificate Issue	Per Certificate	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/currentsl-2021-0759#sch.4-pt.3					
Plumbing and Drainage Diagrams									
Sewer Main Diagram	Per assessment	N	Zero	\$64.00	\$65.60	\$0.00 \$65.60	2.50%		
Urgency Fee	Per assessment	N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$85.00	\$0.00 \$85.00	∞		
Sewer Service Diagram	Per allotment	N	Zero	\$110.00	\$112.75	\$0.00 \$112.75	2.50%		
Planning Certificate									
Certificate issued under section 10.7(1) of the EP&A Act 1979	Per application	N	Legislative		levant legislation lo	fee for this service/activity a ocated here <a href="https://legislations/right-public/https://legislations/current/sl-2021-07">https://legislations/right-public/https://ligisl</a>	n.nsw.gov.au/		
Urgency Fee	Per application	N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$85.00	\$0.00 \$85.00	∞		
Certificate issued under section 10.7(1) and 10.7(5) of the EP&A Act 1979	Per application	N	Legislative		levant legislation lo	fee for this service/activity a pcated here <a href="https://legislation/l/inforce/current/sl-2021-07">https://legislation/l/inforce/current/sl-2021-07</a>	n.nsw.gov.au/		

				Year 24/25		Year 25/26		
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee	Fee	GST	Fee	Increase
				(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	%

# **Engineering Works**

# **Compliance Inspections (Subdivision)**

Fee based on cost of work as estimated by Council

Stating specified subdivision work has been completed: where subject of a development consent - Other	Per inspection	N	Full Cost	\$263.00	\$269.58	\$0.00 \$269.58	2.50%
Stating specified subdivision work has been completed: where subject of a development consent - Fencing Inspection	Per inspection	Υ	Full Cost	\$335.50	\$312.63	\$31.26 \$343.89	2.50%
Subdivision Inspection - Compliance with Bushfire Conditions	Per inspection	Υ	Full Cost	\$286.00	\$266.50	\$26.65 \$293.15	2.50%

## **Subdivision Work Certificate (Engineering Construction Certificate)**

Fee based on cost of work as estimated by Council – Up to 25,000	Per certificate	N	Full Cost	\$583.50	\$666.25	\$0.00 \$666.25	14.18%			
Fee based on cost of work as estimated by Council – Between \$25,001 and \$300,000	Per certificate	Y	Full Cost	\$666.25 plus 0.5% of the cost of work in excess of \$25 Min. Fee excl. GST: \$60 Last year \$566.50 plus 0.5% of the cost of work in excess of \$25						
						Min. Fee excl	. GST: \$566.50			
Fee based on cost of work as estimated by Council – \$300,001	Per certificate	Υ	Full Cost	\$	2,625.03 plus 0.5%	of the cost of work in exce	ess of \$300,000			
and \$500,000						Min. Fee excl. (	GST: \$2,386.39			
					\$2,250 plus 0.4%	of the cost of work in exce	Last year fee ess of \$300,000			
						Min. Fee excl. (	GST: \$2,250.00			
Fee based on cost of work as estimated by Council – \$500,001 or greater	Per certificate	Υ	Full Cost	\$	3,762.78 plus 0.5%	of the cost of work in exce	ess of \$500,000			
<b>3</b> 1 1.						Min. Fee excl. (	GST: \$3,420.71			
					\$3,240 plus 0.5%	of the cost of work in exce	Last year fee ess of \$500,000			
						Min. Fee excl. (	GST: \$3,240.00			

Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 25/26 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
Modification Application - Sub-Division Work	s Certificates	s (Engi	neering Con	struction C	ertificates)	)		
Minor internal layout changes only	Per Certificate	Υ	Market	\$0.00	\$335.45	\$33.55	\$369.00	Ø
Minor internal/external/set out charges	Per certificate	Υ	Market				50% of the	original CC fee
Major change	Per certificate	Υ	Market		Fee as per n	ew construction	on certificate ap	plication above
Compliance Inspections (General)								
Stating specified engineering work has been completed (inspections)	Per Inspection	N	Full Cost	\$167.00	\$171.18	\$0.00	\$171.18	2.50%
<b>Footpath Construction Costs</b>								
Concrete Footpath	Per Application	Υ	Market				Construction	Cost plus 15%
<b>Gravel Royalties</b>								
Gravel Royalties Fee	m3	N	Full Cost	\$6.50	\$6.66	\$0.00	\$6.66	2.46%
<b>Kerb and Gutter Construction Costs</b>								
Full Cost	Per Application	Υ	Market				Construction	Cost plus 15%
Half Cost (Frontage)	Per Application	Υ	Market				Construction	Cost plus 15%
Quarter Cost (Sideage)	Per Application	Υ	Market				Construction	Cost plus 15%
Urban Gutter Crossing Construction (up to 5m long)	Per Application	Υ	Market				Construction	Cost plus 15%
Private Works								
Emulsion		N	Full Cost					Cost + 45%
Undertake works associated with State and Federal Government Authorities only on public infrastructure	Per Application	Υ	Market				Construction	Cost plus 15%
Road Opening Permit								
Permit and Inspection Fee	Per Application	N	Market				C	Costs plus 15%

Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 25/26 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %		
Road Closure										
Application consideration for road closure of a Council Road	Per Application	N	Full Cost	\$2,369.00	\$2,428.23	\$0.00	\$2,428.23	2.50%		
Cover the review of application, road status/title review preparation o	f report to Council as a	ppropria	ate. No refund is av	ailable if applica	tion is unsuccess	ful				
Formal process of an application for road closure of a Council road once approved by Council	Per Application	N	Full Cost	\$9,270.00	\$9,501.75	\$0.00	\$9,501.75	2.50%		
Prices does not include the initial consideration and approval process	s by Council (see sepa	rate cha	rge).							
Charge includes public notification, review of submissions, Council resolution (if objections received), statutory notifications, survey plans, registration of plans with LRS etc. No refund available is application unsuccessful.										
Road Leases										
0.5 ha or less	Per annum	Υ	Full Cost	\$235.00	\$218.98	\$21.90	\$240.88	2.50%		
Greater than 0.5 ha	Per annum	Υ	Full Cost			\$	6235 plus \$62 p	er ha (pro rata)		
							Min. Fee excl.	GST: \$214.00		
Road Restoration Fee										
Paved (bitumen or concrete)	Per Application	Ν	Market				Construction	Cost plus 15%		
							Min. Fee excl.	GST: \$550.00		
Unpaved (gravel, earth, grass)	Per Application	Ν	Market				Construction	Cost plus 15%		
							Min. Fee excl.	GST: \$330.00		
Road Works Permit										
Application to undertake works within the road reserve – Local Roads (excluding road openings) (not applicable to public utility providers)	Per Application	N	Full Cost	\$228.00	\$233.70	\$0.00	\$233.70	2.50%		
Application to undertake works within the road reserve – Regional and Classified Roads (excluding road openings) (not applicable to public utility providers)	Per Application	N	Full Cost	\$288.50	\$295.71	\$0.00	\$295.71	2.50%		

Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee (incl. GST)	Y Fee (excl. GST)		Fee incl. GST)	Increase %	
Stormwater Improvement Charge									
Yass – occupied residential and business land	Each	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0460#sec.125AA">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2021-0460#sec.125AA</a>					
Traffic Count									
Undertake traffic count/classifying and provide data (requests from consultants to undertake specific traffic counts)	Per Application	Y	Market				С	osts plus 15%	
Road Directional Sign Costs									

Market

Per application

Full Cost

Cost plus 15%

#### **Environmental Services**

#### **Animal Control**

## **Companion Animals Act**

Desexed Dog (lifetime fee) (by relevant age)	Per Dog	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2018-0441#pt.3">https://www.petregistry.olg.nsw.gov.au/registration-and-permit-fees/pet-registration-fees</a>
Dog – non desexed (or desexed after 6 months)	Per Dog	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/</a> <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/">https:/</a>
Dog desexed sold by Council pound/shelter	Per Dog	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/</a> <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/">https:/</a>
Desexed Dog (by relevant age eligible pensioner)	Per Dog	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/</a> <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/</a> <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/</a> <a href="https://www.petregistry.olg.nsw.gov.au/registration-and-permit-fees/pet-registration-fees/">https://www.petregistry.olg.nsw.gov.au/registration-and-permit-fees/pet-registration-fees/</a>
Dog not desexed (recognised breeder)	Per dog	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/</a> <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/</a> <a href="https://www.petregistry.olg.nsw.gov.au/registration-and-permit-fees/pet-registration-fees/">https://www.petregistry.olg.nsw.gov.au/registration-and-permit-fees/pet-registration-fees/</a>
Dog - Not Desexed (not recommended by vet)	Per Dog	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/</a> <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/">https:/</a>
Animal with written notification from a vet that it should not be desex	ed.			

			Year 24/25		Year 25/26	
Name	Per GST	Policy Code	Fee	Fee	GST Fee	Increase
			(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%

# Companion Animals Act [continued]

Dog - Not Desexed (not recommended by vet - pensioner)	Per Dog	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2018-0441#pt.3">https://www.petregistry.olg.nsw.gov.au/registration-and-permit-fees/pet-registration-fees</a>
Animal owned by an eligible pensioner with written notification from a	a vet that it should not b	e dese	xed.	
Assistance Animal	Each	N		Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2018-0441#pt.3">https://www.petregistry.olg.nsw.gov.au/registration-and-permit-fees/pet-registration-fees</a>
Dog – Working	Each	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2018-0441#pt.3">https://www.petregistry.olg.nsw.gov.au/registration-and-permit-fees/pet-registration-fees</a>
Cat	Per Cat	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2018-0441#pt.3">https://www.petregistry.olg.nsw.gov.au/registration-and-permit-fees/pet-registration-fees</a>
Cat – desexed sold by Council pound/shelter	Per Cat	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/</a> <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/">https:/</a>
Cat – non desexed (from 12 weeks)	Per Cat	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/</a> <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/">https:/</a>
Cat - (recognised breeder)	Per Cat	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2018-0441#pt.3">https://www.petregistry.olg.nsw.gov.au/registration-and-permit-fees/pet-registration-fees</a>

				Year 24/25		Year 25/26		
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee	Fee	GST Fe	ee	Increase
				(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)	(inc	cl. GST)	%

## Companion Animals Act [continued]

Cat – eligible pensioner	Per Cat	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2018-0441#pt.3">https://www.petregistry.olg.nsw.gov.au/registration-and-permit-fees/pet-registration-fees</a>					
Cat not desexed (not recommended - pension)	Per Cat	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2018-0441#pt.3">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2018-0441#pt.3</a> <a current="" href="https://www.petregistry.olg.nsw.gov.au/registration-and-permit-fees/petregistration-fees/&lt;/td&gt;&lt;/tr&gt;&lt;tr&gt;&lt;td&gt;Animal owned by an eligible pensioner with written notification from a&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td colspan=12&gt;Animal owned by an eligible pensioner with written notification from a vet that it should not be desexed.&lt;/td&gt;&lt;/tr&gt;&lt;tr&gt;&lt;td&gt;Registration Late Fee&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;Each&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;N&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td&gt;Legislative&lt;/td&gt;&lt;td colspan=5&gt;Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here &lt;a href=" html="" https:="" inforce="" legislation.nsw.gov.au="" sl-2018-0441#pt.3"="" view="">https://www.petregistry.olg.nsw.gov.au/registration-and-permit-fees/pet-registration-fees</a>					
Late fee if registration not paid 28 days after the date which the anim	al is required to be reg	istered							
Additional Fee	Each	N		\$0.00    \$206.00    \$0.00   \$206.00					
Dogs of a restricted breed or declared to be dangerous	Annually	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2018-0441#pt.3">https://www.petregistry.olg.nsw.gov.au/registration-and-permit-fees/pet-registration-fees</a>					

# **Seizure and Maintenance of Companion Animals**

Veterinary Treatment	Cost + 20%	N					Cost + 20%
Vet costs for impounded animal							
Maintenance Fee for Companion Animal on first day	Each	N	Market	\$92.80	\$95.12	\$0.00 \$95.12	2.50%
Maintenance Fee for Companion Animal on second day	Each	N	Market	\$82.20	\$84.26	\$0.00 \$84.26	2.51%
Maintenance Fee for Companion Animal everyday thereafter	Each	N	Market	\$26.80	\$27.47	\$0.00 \$27.47	2.50%

Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
Other Pound Charges								
Pound Release Fee - First Offence - Companion Animal	Per Animal	N		\$0.00	\$75.00	\$0.00	\$75.00	∞
Release fee for companion animal first offence Companion animla must be registered prior to release Release fee for companion animal first offence Companion animla must be registered prior to release								
Pound Release Fee - Second Offence - Companion Animal	Per animal	N		\$0.00	\$150.00	\$0.00	\$150.00	∞
Release fee for companion animal 2nd offence within 12 month pero Companion animla must be registered prior to release Release fee for companion animal 2nd offence within 12 month pero Companion animla must be registered prior to release								
Pound Release Fee - Three or more offences - Companion Animal	Per animal	N		\$0.00	\$225.00	\$0.00	\$225.00	∞
Release fee for companion animal, 3rd plus offence within 12 month Companion animla must be registered prior to release Release fee for companion animal, 3rd plus offence within 12 month Companion animla must be registered prior to release	•							
Microchip Fee	Each	Υ	Market	\$108.00	\$63.27	\$6.33	\$69.60	-35.56%
Surrender of Companion Animal	Each	N		\$170.00	\$215.50	\$0.00	\$215.50	26.76%
Surrender and Euthanasia of Dangerous or Aggressive Dog Involved in Attack	Fee plus Veterinary Costs	N		\$0.00	\$300.00	\$0.00	\$300.00	∞
Veterinary euthanasia costs are in addition to fee. Veterinary euthanasia costs are in addition to fee.								
Compliance Certificate – Dangerous/Restricted Dog Enclosure	Each	N	Legislative		ges the legislative levant legislation lo <u>view/</u> h	cated here I	https://legislati	
Dangerous Dog Collar	Each	Υ	Full Cost					Cost plus 20%
Dangerous/Restricted Dog Sign	Cost + 20%	N						Cost + 20%
Animal Trap Hire - 14 Days	Each	N		\$0.00	\$70.00	\$0.00	\$70.00	∞
\$20 hire fee plus refundable deposit \$50 14 day hire of Indian Myna and Cat Trap \$20 hire fee- plus refundable doposit \$50 14 day hire of Indian Myna and Cat Trap								

Year 24/25

Year 25/26

Fee charged per hour for inspections required for alleged unlawful activity.  Call Out Fee - After Hours  N Market  \$157.00 \$425.00 \$0.00  Stock Impounding  Contractor Stock Impoundment Fee  Cost + 20% N  Stock impounding collection fee, impound yard costs, sustenance, and maintenance fee by external contractor.  Stock impounding collection fee, impound yard costs, sustenance, and maintenance fee by external contractor.  Impounded Stock - Collection Fees  Impounded Stock - Release Fee  100 N  \$0.00 \$100.00 \$0.00  Destroy or Dispose Injured or Diseased Stock  Cost + 20% N	\$188.50
Fee charged per hour for inspections required for alleged unlawful activity.  Call Out Fee - After Hours  N Market  \$157.00 \$425.00 \$0.00  Stock Impounding  Contractor Stock Impoundment Fee  Stock impounding collection fee, impound yard costs, sustenance, and maintenance fee by external contractor. Stock impounding collection fee, impound yard costs, sustenance, and maintenance fee by external contractor.  Impounded Stock - Collection Fees  Impounded Stock - Release Fee  100  N Legislative  Impounded Stock - Release Fee  100  N \$0.00 \$100.00 \$0.00  Sustenance Charges	\$425.00 170.70%
Stock Impounding  Contractor Stock Impoundment Fee  Cost + 20%  Stock impounding collection fee, impound yard costs, sustenance, and maintenance fee by external contractor. Stock impounding collection fee, impound yard costs, sustenance, and maintenance fee by external contractor.  Impounded Stock - Collection Fees  Per head  N  Legislative  Impounded Stock - Release Fee  100  N  \$0.00  \$100.00  \$0.00  Sustenance Charges	
Stock Impounding  Contractor Stock Impoundment Fee	
Contractor Stock Impoundment Fee  Cost + 20%  Stock impounding collection fee, impound yard costs, sustenance, and maintenance fee by external contractor.  Stock impounding collection fee, impound yard costs, sustenance, and maintenance fee by external contractor.  Impounded Stock - Collection Fees  Per head  N  Legislative  Impounded Stock - Release Fee  100  N  \$0.00  \$100.00  \$0.00  Sustenance Charges	Cost + 20%
Stock impounding collection fee, impound yard costs, sustenance, and maintenance fee by external contractor.  Stock impounding collection fee, impound yard costs, sustenance, and maintenance fee by external contractor.  Impounded Stock - Collection Fees  Impounded Stock - Release Fee  Impounded Stock - Release Fee  Impounded Stock - Release Fee  Impounded Stock - Cost + 20%  Impounded Stock - Release Fee  Sustenance Charges	Cost + 20%
Stock impounding collection fee, impound yard costs, sustenance, and maintenance fee by external contractor.  Impounded Stock - Collection Fees Impounded Stock - Release Fee Inpounded Stock - Release Fee Inpounded Stock - Release Fee Injured or Diseased Stock Cost + 20% N  Sustenance Charges	
Impounded Stock - Release Fee 100 N \$0.00 \$100.00 \$0.00  Destroy or Dispose Injured or Diseased Stock Cost + 20% N  Sustenance Charges	
Destroy or Dispose Injured or Diseased Stock  Cost + 20%  N  Sustenance Charges	Cost plus 20%
Sustenance Charges	\$100.00 ∞
·	Cost + 20%
Sustanance Herces and Cattle Por head/per day N Full Cost \$77.45 \$70.20 \$0.00	
Susterialitie - Horses and Cattle Fel Headiper day IV Full Cost \$17.45 \$79.59 \$0.00	\$79.39 2.50%
Sustenance - Sheep, pigs and goats Per head/per day N Full Cost \$13.40 \$13.74 \$0.00	\$13.74 2.54%
Community Regulation	
Authorise Officer Inspection or Re Inspection Each N \$0.00 \$188.50 \$0.00	\$188.50 ∞
Proffessional Services charge - Inspections Monitoring actions required for any Notice or Order - per inspection	
After Hours Authorised Officer Fee Each N \$0.00 \$425.00 \$0.00	\$425.00 ∞
After hours fee for authorised officer	
Authorised Officer Administration Charge Each N Partial Cost \$0.00 \$100.00 \$0.00	\$100.00 ∞
Fee to be charged to cover administration costs of Environmental Services authorised officer inspections/enquiries/complaints etc Fee to be charged to cover administration costs of Environmental Services authorised officer inspections/enquiries/complaints etc	
Laboratory Testing and Analysis N Full Cost	
Clean Up / Prevention / Noise Control Notices - POEO N \$0.00 \$821.00 \$0.00	Cost plus 20%

				Year 24/25 Year 25/26				
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee	Fee	GST Fee	Increase	
				(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%	
Community Regulation [continued]								
Improvement Notice (under Food Act 2003)	Each	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2015-0622#sec.9">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/sl-2015-0622#sec.9</a>				
Impounded Articles								
Release Fee - Unattended Property Class 1 (Personal Items)	Each	N		\$0.00	\$85.00	\$0.00 \$85.00	∞	
Small or medium unattended property Public Spaces (Unattended Property) Act 2021 Small or medium unattended property								
Release Fee - Unattended Property Class 2 (Shopping Trolley/ Kayak/Share Bikes)	Each	N		\$0.00	\$110.00	\$0.00 \$110.00	∞	
Medium and Large unattended property Public Spaces (Unattended Property) Act 2021 Medium and Large unattended property Public Spaces (Unattended Property) Act 2021								
Release Fee - Unattended Property Class 3 (Vehicle)	Each	N	Full Cost	\$386.00	\$395.65	\$0.00 \$395.65	2.50%	
Storage Fee - Unattended Articles Class 3 (Vehicle)	Per day	N	Full Cost	\$38.80	\$39.77	\$0.00 \$39.77	2.50%	
Unattended Property Class 3 - Vehicle								
Towing/Recovery Fee - Unattended Articles Class 3 (Vehicle)	Each	N	Full Cost				Cost + 20%	
Towing/Recovery Costs plus 20% Public Spaces (Unattended Property) Act 2021 Cost + 20% Towing/Recovery Costs plus 20% Public Spaces (Unattended Property) Act 2021								
Unattended Article Disposal Fee	Each	N					Cost + 20%	
Small Medium or Large unattended property disposal fee Public Spaces (Unattended Property) Act 2021 Small Medium or Large unattended property disposal fee Public Spaces (Unattended Property) Act 2021								

Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee	Fee	ear 25/26 GST		Increase
				(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	%
Food Act and Regulation								
Food Business Registration Fee	Each	N	Market	\$50.00	\$51.25	\$0.00	\$51.25	2.50%
Low Risk/Market Stalls/Charities are exempt								
Food Business Annual Administration Charge - 5 FTE or less	280	N	Legislative		rges the legislative levant legislation lo <u>view/</u>	cated here		n.nsw.gov.au/
Food Business Annual Administration Charge - 6-50 FTE		N	Legislative	Council cha legislation. Re	rges the legislative levant legislation lo <u>view/</u>	cated here	service/activity https://legislatio c/current/sl-2015	on.nsw.gov.au/
Food Business Annual Administration Charge - > 50 FTE		N	Legislative		rges the legislative levant legislation lo <u>view/</u>	cated here		on.nsw.gov.au/
Food Business Annual Administration Charge - Mobile Vendor	288.40	N		\$0.00	\$288.40	\$0.00	\$288.40	∞
Inspection Fee								
Small Premises (1-5 FTE food handlers)	Per inspection	N	Full Cost	\$163.00	\$167.08	\$0.00	\$167.08	2.50%
Medium Premises (6-50 FTE food handlers)	Per inspection	N	Full Cost	\$255.00	\$261.38	\$0.00	\$261.38	2.50%
Large Premises (50+ FTE food handlers)	Per inspection	N	Full Cost	\$330.00	\$338.25	\$0.00	\$338.25	2.50%
Mobile Food Vendor (Inspection)	Per inspection	N	Full Cost	\$92.80	\$95.12	\$0.00	\$95.12	2.50%
Food Business Re-Inspection	Per inspection	Ν		\$0.00	\$92.80	\$0.00	\$92.80	∞
Fixed premises and mobile vendors								
Pre-purchase Inspection/Advice	Per inspection	N	Full Cost	\$168.00	\$168.00	\$0.00	\$168.00	0.00%
Pre Occupation Inspection (Development Application)	Per inspection	N	Full Cost	\$92.80	\$168.00	\$0.00	\$168.00	81.03%
Temporary Food Stalls (community events)	Per inspection	N	Full Cost	\$52.00	\$53.30	\$0.00	\$53.30	2.50%
Local Government Act & Regulations  Caravan Park / Campground approval to ope	rate							
Authorised Officer Inspection - Caravan Park/Campground/ Primitive Campground	180.25	N		\$0.00	\$188.50	\$0.00	\$188.50	œ

Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee	Fee	Year 25/26 GST		Increase
				(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	%
Caravan Park / Campground approval to ope	rate [continued]							
Authorised Officer Re-Inspection - Caravan Park/Campground/ Primitive Campground	95.58	N		\$0.00	\$92.80	\$0.00	\$92.80	œ
On-Site Sewage Management System								
Inspection fee	Per inspection	N	Full Cost	\$180.00	\$188.50	\$0.00	\$188.50	4.72%
Initial Approval to Operate fee - OSSMS	Each	N	Market	\$175.00	\$175.00	\$0.00	\$175.00	0.00%
Initial fee for first Approval to Operate under S68 Local Govt Act This fee gets charged at point of installation after final insepction								
Avoid Contact - AWTS green sign	Each	N						Cost + 20%
Public Health Act and Regulation Mortuary								
Mortuary - Inspection	Per inspection	N	Full Cost	\$354.00	\$362.85	\$0.00	\$362.85	2.50%
Skin Penetration Premises								
Skin Penetration - Notification fee	Per notification	N	Legislative		ges the legislativ levant legislation <u>vi</u>	located here		on.nsw.gov.au/
Skin Penetration - Inspection	Per inspection	N	Legislative		ges the legislativ levant legislation <u>vi</u> e	located here		on.nsw.gov.au/
Public Swimming Pool								
Public Swimming - Pool Inspection	Per inspection	Υ	Legislative		ges the legislativ levant legislation <u>vi</u>	located here		on.nsw.gov.au/
Public Swimming Pool - Notification Fee	Per notification	Υ	Legislative		ges the legislativ levant legislation <u>vi</u> e	located here		on.nsw.gov.au/

				Year 24/25	Υ	ear 25/26	
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
				(111011 001)	(CXCII. GGT)	(mon cor)	70
Public Swimming Pool [continued]							
Public Swimming Pool - Re-inspection Fee	Per inspection	Υ	Legislative		levant legislation lo	fee for this service/activity ocated here https://legislati v/html/inforce/current/sl-20	on.nsw.gov.au/
<b>Protection of Environment Operations A</b>	ct						
<b>Underground Petroleum Storage Systems</b>							
UPSS - Notification of Site	Per premises	N		\$0.00	\$200.00	\$0.00 \$200.00	∞
New and exisiting							
UPSS - Inspection	Per inspection	N	Full Cost	\$289.00	\$296.23	\$0.00 \$296.23	2.50%
Biosecurity Act							
Biosecurity (Weeds) - Inspection	Per inspection	N		\$0.00	\$188.50	\$0.00 \$188.50	∞
Fee to be charged only when access is restricted or locked after N	otice of Entry given.						
Biosecurity (Weeds) - Compliance Re-Inspection	Per inspection	N		\$0.00	\$245.65	\$0.00 \$245.65	00
Blosecurity Weeds non-compliance with terms or direction or under	ertaking under Biosecu	rity Act 20	15				
Biosecurity (Weeds) - Pre Occupation Inspection	Per inspection	N		\$0.00	\$350.00	\$0.00 \$350.00	∞
Request for Pre-purchase written application and current owner corpre-purchase written application and current owner consent	onsent						
Weed Certificate	Per certificate	N	Full Cost	\$250.00	\$250.00	\$0.00 \$250.00	0.00%
Subdivision Inspections	Per inspection/ per lot	N	Full Cost	\$182.50	\$187.06	\$0.00 \$187.06	2.50%

Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 25/26 GST Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
Library & Tourism							
Library							
General Library Fees							
Temporary borrower	Each	N	Partial Cost		\$20.00 for 3 mor	nth temparary membersh	ip - non refundable
Replacement library card	Each	N	Full Cost	\$4.50	\$4.61	\$0.00 \$4.61	2.44%
Inter Library Loans Min Charge (not refundable admin Charge) – Reciprocal Library	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$7.70	\$7.00	\$0.70 \$7.70	0.00%
Inter Library Loans Min Charge (not refundable admin Charge) – Non-reciprocal Library	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$37.60	\$34.18	\$3.42 \$37.60	0.00%
Library Bags	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$2.30	\$2.14	\$0.21 \$2.36	2.61%
Overdue/Lost/Damaged Books							
Overdue Books	Per week	N	Partial Cost		No fee. Bo	prrowing rights removed	until book returned.
Lost/Damaged Books	Per item	N	Full Cost	Replacen	nent cost as listed	on catalogue record of i	tem + \$6 admin fee
Programs and Activities							
Programs and Activities – Mini Music, Lego Club etc.	Per attendee	Υ	Market			Nominal fee to be ap	proved by Director
Book Club Membership	Per club	Υ	Market	\$110.00	\$102.50	\$10.25 \$112.75	2.50%
Scanning							
Scan to email (Self Serve)	Per scan	N	Market	\$1.10	\$1.13	\$0.00 \$1.13	2.73%
Community Space Hire							
Group Study Room (4 PAX) - Non-profit organisations and community groups Per Hour	Per Hour	N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$10.00	\$0.00 \$10.00	œ
Maker Space (12 PAX) - Commercial Per Hour		N		\$0.00	\$50.00	\$0.00 \$50.00	∞
Maker Space (12 PAX) - Non-profit organisations and community groups Per Hour		N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$30.00	\$0.00 \$30.00	∞
Programme Room (35 PAX) - Commercial Per Hour		N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$80.00	\$0.00 \$80.00	$\infty$

				Year 24/25		Year 25/26		
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
Community Space Hire [continued]								
Programme Room (35 PAX) - Non-profit organisations and community groups Per Hour		N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$40.00	\$0.00	\$40.00	∞
Study Lab (10 PAX) - Commercial Per Hour	Per Hour	N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$50.00	\$0.00	\$50.00	∞
Study Lab (10 PAX) - Non-profit organisations and community groups Per Hour		N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$25.00	\$0.00	\$25.00	∞
Tourism								
Tourism Guide Advertising (based on A4 gu	ıide full colou	ır)						
1/12 page	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$276.00	\$257.18	\$25.72	\$282.90	2.50%
1/6 page	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$520.00	\$484.55	\$48.45	\$533.00	2.50%
1/3 page	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$775.00	\$722.16	\$72.22	\$794.38	2.50%
1/2 page	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$1,030.00	\$959.77	\$95.98	\$1,055.75	2.50%
2/3 page	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$1,290.00	\$1,202.05	\$120.20	\$1,322.25	2.50%
Full page	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$1,545.00	\$1,439.66	\$143.97	\$1,583.63	2.50%
Supply of Regional Maps	Each	N	Market	\$0.00	\$80.00	\$0.00	\$80.00	∞
*Z-Card Partnership		Υ	Market	\$285.00	\$265.57	\$26.56	\$292.12	2.50%
Non-Corporate Community Groups		Υ	Partial Cost	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	\$0.00	0.00%
Additional Marketing Opportunities								
Ticketing Charge to Purchaser	Per ticket	N		\$0.00	\$2.00	\$0.00	\$2.00	∞
Facebook Ad Boosted - Destination		N		\$0.00	\$125.00	\$0.00	\$125.00	∞
Industry Workshop Ticket	Each	N		\$0.00	\$20.00	\$0.00	\$20.00	∞
Social Media Assistance (2 hours)	per booking	N		\$0.00	\$150.00	\$0.00	\$150.00	∞
Visit Yass Valley - Website Slider		N		\$0.00	\$100.00	\$0.00	\$100.00	œ
Event Marketing Campaign								
		Υ	Market	\$52.00	\$55.27	\$5.53	\$60.80	16.92%
Community Package			Market	+				
Community Package Package A		Y	Market	\$155.00	\$144.43		\$158.88	2.50%

Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 25/26 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
Event Marketing Campaign [continued]								
Package C		Υ	Market	\$570.00	\$531.13	\$53.11	\$584.25	2.50%
Yass Valley Stall Holders		Υ	Partial Cost	\$28.00	\$26.09	\$2.61	\$28.69	2.46%
Non-Yass Valley Stall Holders		Υ	Partial Cost	\$38.00	\$35.41	\$3.54	\$38.96	2.53%
Meeting Room Hire (Visitor Information C	entre)							
Meeting room Hire (hr)	Per hour	Υ	Full Cost	\$29.00	\$27.02	\$2.70	\$29.72	2.48%
Tea & Coffee - Meeting Room Hire (excess of 10 people)	Per hire	N		\$0.00	\$35.00	\$0.00	\$35.00	∞
Tea & Coffee - Meeting Room Hire (up to 10 people)	Per hire	N	Partial Cost	\$0.00	\$15.00	\$0.00	\$15.00	∞
Meeting Room Hire (half day = 3 hours)	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$62.00	\$57.77	\$5.78	\$63.55	2.50%
Meeting Room Hire (day = 6 hours)	Per day	Υ	Full Cost	\$100.00	\$93.18	\$9.32	\$102.50	2.50%
Shop Yass Valley Program								
Shop Yass Valley Program		Υ	Partial Cost	\$25.00	\$23.30	\$2.33	\$25.63	2.52%
Community Hire								
Bollards or Cones (per each, per 24 hours)		Υ	Partial Cost	\$5.70	\$5.31	\$0.53	\$5.84	2.46%
DVD for Inflatable Outdoor Screen (copyright licence)		Υ	Partial Cost	\$375.00	\$355.45	\$35.55	\$391.00	4.27%
Inflatable Outdoor Screen Hire (per 24 hours)		Υ	Partial Cost	\$170.00	\$158.41	\$15.84	\$174.26	2.51%
Marquee Hire (3x3m)	Per Day	Υ	Partial Cost	\$55.00	\$51.25	\$5.13	\$56.38	2.51%
Marquee Hire (4x8m)	Per Day	Υ	Partial Cost	\$110.00	\$102.50	\$10.25	\$112.75	2.50%
Security Tape (per event)		Υ	Partial Cost	\$22.80	\$21.25	\$2.12	\$23.37	2.50%

				Year 24/25 Year 25/26					
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %		
Recreation & Facilities									
Caravan Park									
Deposit for Booking									
Caravan Park Accommodation Booking Deposit	Per booking	Y	Market	10% of the total	l accommodation accommodation c	st value for one night acc costs. costs for the booking / du			
				Please also ref	er to our Refund F	Policies before placing yo	our booking.		
Key Bond									
Key deposit	Per booking	Υ	Security Deposit	\$0.00	\$45.45	\$4.55 \$50.00	∞		
Key replacement - keys not returned/lost	Per key	N	Full Cost			Full co	st recovery + 20%		
Cleaning Fees									
Any evidence of pets inside cabins will incur an additional cleaning fee	Per cabin	Υ	Partial Cost	\$0.00	\$136.36	\$13.64 \$150.00	∞		
Cleaning fee for evidence of smoking inside cabins	Per cabin	Υ	Partial Cost	\$0.00	\$181.82	\$18.18 \$200.00	∞		
Long Term Stay									
Stay over 27 days		N	Full Cost	accommodatio		nts, a reduction in standa om 28th day of the stay a to 5.5%			
				Maximum Park	stay is 3 months.				
Accommodation									
Permanent Caravan Site									
Max 2 people	Per week	Υ	Market	\$144.00	\$181.82	\$18.18 \$200.00	38.89%		
Each additional person	Per week	Υ	Market	\$29.00	\$36.36	\$3.64 \$40.00	37.93%		

			Year 24/25					
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
Powered Site								
Max 2 people - per night	Per night	Υ	Market	\$39.80	\$39.09	\$3.91	\$43.00	8.04%
Max 2 people - per week	Per week	Υ	Market	\$0.00	\$229.09	\$22.91	\$252.00	∞
Pensioner rate, per night, max 2 people (calculated per night, 7th night free)	Per night	Υ	Market	\$35.60	\$34.55	\$3.45	\$38.00	6.74%
Pensioner rate, per week, max 2 people (calculated per night, 7th night free)	Per week	Υ	Market	\$0.00	\$207.27	\$20.73	\$228.00	<sub>∞</sub>
Each additional adult (16 years and over)	Per night	Υ	Market	\$14.60	\$14.55	\$1.45	\$16.00	9.59%
Under 16 years	Per person/per night	Υ	Market	\$6.90	\$9.09	\$0.91	\$10.00	44.93%
Electricity surcharge – applied after 8 continuous days stay	Per day	Υ	Market	\$8.10	\$8.18	\$0.82	\$9.00	11.11%
Unpowered Site for Caravans								
Max 2 people	Per night	Υ	Market	\$35.60	\$34.55	\$3.45	\$38.00	6.74%
Weekly rate max 2 people (calculated per night, 7th night free)	Per night	Υ	Market	\$30.00	\$29.09	\$2.91	\$32.00	6.67%
Each additional adult (16 years and over)	Per person/per night	Υ	Market	\$14.60	\$14.55	\$1.45	\$16.00	9.59%
Under 16 years	Per person/per night	Y	Market	\$5.80	\$9.09	\$0.91	\$10.00	72.41%
Worker Cabin (ensuite)								
Max 2 people (inc linen)	Per night weekly	Υ	Market	\$66.40	\$81.82	\$8.18	\$90.00	35.54%
Weekly rate max 2 people (inc linen & 1 service per/week)	Weekly	Υ	Market	\$314.50	\$445.45	\$44.55	\$490.00	55.80%
Worker Cabin (no ensuite)								
2 people (inc linen) (cap 4 people)	Per night	Υ	Market	\$55.40	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	44.40%
Weekly rate 2 people (inc linen & 1 service per/week)	Weekly	Υ	Market	\$302.50	\$354.55	\$35.45	\$390.00	28.93%
Each additional person (includes linen and 1 clean p/week) (cap 4 people)	Per night	Υ	Market	\$14.60	\$22.73	\$2.27	\$25.00	71.23%
Ensuite Cabins – Tourist Cabin								
2 people (inc linen) (cap 4 people)	Per night	Υ	Market	\$121.00	\$118.18	\$11.82	\$130.00	7.44%

Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 25/26 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
Ensuite Cabins – Tourist Cabin [continued]								
Each additional adult (16 years and over)	Per night	Υ	Market	\$14.60	\$18.18	\$1.82	\$20.00	36.99%
Under 16 years	Per night	Υ	Market	\$6.90	\$9.09	\$0.91	\$10.00	44.93%
2 people (inc linen) (7 nights)	Weekly	Υ	Market	\$508.50	\$709.09	\$70.91	\$780.00	53.39%
Washing Machines/Dryers/Linen								
Washing Machines	Per load	Υ	Market	\$5.80	\$5.45	\$0.55	\$6.00	3.45%
Dryer Hire	Per cycle	Υ	Market	\$4.60	\$5.45	\$0.55	\$6.00	30.43%
Linen Hire	Per person/per night	Υ	Market	\$20.00	\$22.73	\$2.27	\$25.00	25.00%
Shower (non guests)	Per person	Υ	Market	\$0.00	\$4.55	\$0.46	\$5.01	00

#### **Cancellation Policy and Fees**

\* Refund may be granted on a case by case basis by Council Management and may take up to 14 days to process.

One week prior to check In	Per cancellation	Υ	Payment may be transferred to a future booking within 12 months from the original date of booking or a refund offered, less a \$40 adminstration fee
			Last year fee Payment may be transferred to a future booking within 12 months from the original date of booking or a refund offered, less a \$20 adminstration fee
3 Days prior to check in	Per cancellation	Υ	Payment may be transferred to a future booking within 12 months from the original date of booking or a refund offered of 50% of the original deposit paid
Failure to check in	Per booking	Υ	Non-arrivals will forfeit all monies paid * Under some special circumstance, refund may be granted on a case by case basis by Council Management and may take up to 14 days to process.
No refunds for early checkout	Per booking	Υ	* Under some special circumstances, refund may be granted on a case by case basis by Council Management and may take up to 14 days to process.
Cancellation Administration Fee	Per cancellation	Υ	\$22.20 \$36.36 \$3.64 \$40.00 80.18%

			Year 24/25					
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
				(	(oxoli oot)		(	74
Breach of Yass Caravan Park, Cabin Rules a	nd Regulations							
Breach of Cabins Rules and Regulation	Per Breach	Y	Full Cost	Additional charbasis, plus a \$ and regulations	rges will be applie 40 administrative s.	ed to your boo charge for ar	oking at a full co ny breach of the	st recovery Cabin rules
					rges will be applie 0% administrative s.			
<b>Community Facilities and Halls</b>								
Facilities/Hall Hire (subject to waiver)								
Bond (all facilities/halls)	Per booking	N	Partial Cost	\$551.50	\$565.29	\$0.00	\$565.29	2.50%
Includes key & cleaning deposit and garbage collection deposit								
Old Library								
Per Hour		Υ	Market	\$0.00	\$15.82	\$1.58	\$17.40	∞
Per Day		Υ		\$0.00	\$71.82	\$7.18	\$79.00	∞
Yass Community Centre								
Non-profit organisations and community groups	Per hour	Υ	Partial Cost	\$16.80	\$15.65	\$1.57	\$17.22	2.50%
Non-profit organisations and community groups	Per day	Υ	Partial Cost	\$76.60	\$71.38	\$7.14	\$78.52	2.51%
Yass Soldiers Memorial Hall – Hire Fees								
Entire Hall	Per day	Υ	Partial Cost	\$220.00	\$205.00	\$20.50	\$225.50	2.50%
Yass Music Club – set up and pack up chairs (additional to hire fee)	Per event	Υ	Partial Cost	\$494.50	\$460.79	\$46.08	\$506.87	2.50%
Schools exempt (for all locally organised events)	Per event	Υ	Zero					Free
Kitchen Annex and meeting room								
Per hour	Per hour	Υ	Partial Cost	\$24.00	\$22.37	\$2.24	\$24.60	2.50%

Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 25/26 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
Kitchen Annex and meeting room [continued]								
Per day	Per day	Υ	Partial Cost	\$117.00	\$109.02	\$10.90	\$119.92	2.50%
<b>Upstairs Meeting Room</b>								
Per hour	Per hour	Υ	Partial Cost	\$24.40	\$22.73	\$2.27	\$25.01	2.50%
Per day	Per day	Υ	Partial Cost	\$122.00	\$113.68	\$11.37	\$125.05	2.50%
Sutton Hall								
Venue Hire – min 1 hour	Hourly	Υ	Partial Cost	\$15.80	\$14.72	\$1.47	\$16.19	2.47%
Per day	Per day	Υ	Partial Cost	\$148.00	\$137.91	\$13.79	\$151.71	2.51%
<b>Sutton Amenities Facility</b>								
Venue Hire	Daily	Υ	Partial Cost	\$43.60	\$40.63	\$4.06	\$44.69	2.50%
Venue Hire – schools exempt for all locally organised events	Daily	Υ	Partial Cost					Free
Wee Jasper Hall								
Venue Hire	Per day	Υ	Zero		Under co	ontrol of Wee 3	Jasper Commu	nity Association
Murrumbateman Recreation Reserve Grou	unds							
Main Hall including kitchen								
Per hour (min of 1 hour)	Per hour	Υ	Partial Cost	\$20.80	\$19.38	\$1.94	\$21.32	2.50%
Per day	Per day	Υ	Partial Cost	\$104.00	\$96.91	\$9.69	\$106.61	2.51%
Meeting Room								
Per hour (min of 1 hour)	Per hour	Υ	Partial Cost	\$14.80	\$13.79	\$1.38	\$15.16	2.43%
Per day	Per day	Υ	Partial Cost	\$71.60	\$66.72	\$6.67	\$73.39	2.50%

Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 25/26 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
Whole Hall								
Per hour (min of 1 hour or part thereof)	Per hour	Υ	Partial Cost	\$31.20	\$29.07	\$2.91	\$31.98	2.50%
Per day	Per day	Υ	Partial Cost	\$155.50	\$144.89	\$14.49	\$159.38	2.50%
All Facilities								
Murrumbateman Markets (up to 26 uses of the village green and pavilion)	Per year	Y	Full Cost	\$1,219.00	\$1,772.73	\$177.27	\$1,950.00	59.97%
Murrumbateman Field Days (up to 20 days)	Per event	Υ	Partial Cost	\$3,611.00	\$3,364.80	\$336.48	\$3,701.28	2.50%
Not for Profit Community Group	Per day	Υ	Partial Cost	\$371.50	\$395.45	\$39.55	\$435.00	17.09%
Commercial or Private Use	Per day	Υ	Full Cost	\$1,136.00	\$1,363.64	\$136.36	\$1,500.00	32.04%
Electricity - per event - special and major events	Per event	Υ	Partial Cost	\$0.00	\$79.09	\$7.91	\$87.00	∞
Damage to facilities/grounds	Per occurrence	N	Full Cost			F	-ull cost reco	very + 10%
Access to sports amenities building	Per day	Υ	Partial Cost	\$0.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	00
Facility key replacement - keys not returned/lost	Per key	N	Market				Full cost r	ecovery + 20%
Five Bay Storage Units								
Murrumabeman Little Athletics	Per year	Υ	Partial Cost	\$0.00	\$100.00	\$10.00	\$110.00	∞
Murrumbateman AFL Club	Per year	Υ	Partial Cost	\$0.00	\$100.00	\$10.00	\$110.00	∞
Murrumbateman Community Association	Per year	Υ	Partial Cost	\$0.00	\$100.00	\$10.00	\$110.00	00
Murrumbateman Cricket Club	Per year	Υ	Partial Cost	\$0.00	\$100.00	\$10.00	\$110.00	∞
Murrumbateman Lions Club	Per year	Υ	Partial Cost	\$0.00	\$100.00	\$10.00	\$110.00	∞
Sports Storage Shed Hire Fee (per annum)		Υ	Partial Cost	\$100.00	\$100.00	\$10.00	\$110.00	10.00%
Murrumbateman Equestrian Grounds Sand Arena/Cross Country/Adjoining padde	ock areas							
Murrumbateman Adult Riders	Per year	Υ	Partial Cost	\$821.50	\$938.18	\$93.82	\$1,032.00	25.62%
Murrumbateman - Australian Mounted Games Association	Per Year	Υ	Partial Cost	\$997.50	\$929.49	\$92.95	\$1,022.44	2.50%
Murrumbateman Pony Club	Per year	Υ	Partial Cost	\$936.00	\$938.18	\$93.82	\$1,032.00	10.26%
Damage to facilities/grounds	Per occurrence	N	Full Cost				Full cost r	ecovery + 10%

No.				Year 24/25		Year 25/26		
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
<b>Equestrian Area northern paddock includes</b>	3 sand arena	as						
Ring 1 – 150 x 90								
Hourly (unavailable)	Per hour	Υ	Partial Cost					Unavailable
Morning (up until 12pm)	Per Session	Υ	Partial Cost	\$188.50	\$254.55	\$25.45	\$280.00	48.54%
Afternoon (after 12pm)	Per Session	Υ	Partial Cost	\$188.50	\$254.55	\$25.45	\$280.00	48.54%
Ring 2 – 100 x 75								
Hourly – weekends on approval only	Per hour	Υ	Partial Cost	\$24.40	\$30.91	\$3.09	\$34.00	39.34%
Morning up until 12pm	Per Session	Υ	Partial Cost	\$121.00	\$190.91	\$19.09	\$210.00	73.55%
Afternoon after 12pm	Per Session	Υ	Partial Cost	\$121.00	\$190.91	\$19.09	\$210.00	73.55%
Ring 3 – 80 x 40								
Hourly – weekends on approval only	Per hour	Υ	Partial Cost	\$12.20	\$18.18	\$1.82	\$20.00	63.93%
Morning up until 12pm	Per session	Υ	Partial Cost	\$59.60	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	17.45%
Afternoon after 12pm	Per session	Υ	Partial Cost	\$59.60	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	17.45%
<b>Equestrian Area Southern Side (Sand Arena</b>	d/Cross Coun	try/Adjo	ining paddo	cks)				
Hire fee per hour	Per hour	Υ	Partial Cost	\$12.20	\$18.18	\$1.82	\$20.00	63.93%
Hire fee – daily	Daily	Υ	Partial Cost	\$59.60	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	17.45%
Event hire per paddock section 2 (see map)	Per day/per section	Υ	Partial Cost	\$57.60	\$136.36	\$13.64	\$150.00	160.42%
Event hire per paddock Section 3 (see map)	Per day/per section	Υ	Partial Cost	\$57.60	\$136.36	\$13.64	\$150.00	160.42%
Event clean-up maintenance fee if arenas/grounds not left in acceptable state – min 1 hour	Hourly	Υ	Partial Cost	\$93.80	\$136.36	\$13.64	\$150.00	59.91%
Open Space – Parks								
Hire of open space for community events	Per day	Υ	Partial Cost	\$74.00	\$68.95	\$6.90	\$75.85	2.50%
Hire of open space for commercial events	Per day	Υ	Partial Cost	\$0.00	\$318.18	\$31.82	\$350.00	∞

				1 ear 24/25		1 ear 25/20		
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
Open Space – Parks [continued]								
Open Space - Larks [continued]								
Casual power usage (per site)	Per site/Per 4 hours	Y	Partial Cost	\$11.20	\$10.43	\$1.04	\$11.48	2.50%
Power - access and any usage with 24 hour period	Per 24hr	Υ	Partial Cost	\$56.80	\$52.93	\$5.29	\$58.22	2.50%
Damage to parks, gardens and open spaces	Per occurrence	Ν	Full Cost				Full cost r	ecovery + 10%
Damage to amenities including equipment	Per occurrence	N	Full Cost				Full cost r	ecovery + 10%
Cost recovery for specific works provided to Community Groups on Council parks and sportsgrounds at request of Community Group	Per works provided	N	Full Cost				Full cost r	ecovery + 10%
Supply and installation of memorial seating and plaque	Per application	N	Full Cost				Full cost r	ecovery + 10%
Rates Sporting Organisations/Casual Users	Dorkov	V	Market				Coot + 200/	(Up to \$4 FOC
Facility key replacement - keys not returned/lost	Per key	Υ	Market				Cost + 20%	(Up to \$1,500
Sportsground Booking Fee – Casual Users (Local Schools exempt)	Per event	Υ	Full Cost	\$171.00	\$159.34	\$15.93	\$175.27	2.50%
Casual power usage (per site)	Per site/per 4 hours	Υ	Full Cost	\$6.30	\$10.55	\$1.05	\$11.60	84.13%
Line marking - per field	One off	Υ	Partial Cost	\$0.00	\$318.18	\$31.82	\$350.00	٥
Line marking - Paint supply	Per tin	Υ	Partial Cost	\$0.00	\$90.91	\$9.09	\$100.00	o
Sporting Organisations								
Yass United Rugby League	Per year	Υ	Partial Cost	\$2,106.00	\$1,962.41	\$196.24	\$2,158.66	2.50%
Australian Rules (Yass)	Per year	Υ	Partial Cost	\$2,624.00	\$2,445.09	\$244.51	\$2,689.59	2.50%
Australian Rules (Murrumbateman)	Per year	Υ	Partial Cost	\$2,624.00	\$2,445.09	\$244.51	\$2,689.59	2.50%
Yass Rams Rugby Union (includes juniors)	Per year	Υ	Partial Cost	\$3,046.00	\$2,838.32	\$283.83	\$3,122.15	2.50%
Senior Cricket	Per year	Υ	Partial Cost	\$2,854.00	\$2,659.41	\$265.94	\$2,925.36	2.50%
Senior Netball	Per year	Υ	Partial Cost	\$1,432.00	\$1,334.37	\$133.44	\$1,467.80	2.50%
Touch Football	Per year	Υ	Partial Cost	\$4,392.00	\$4,092.55	\$409.25	\$4,501.80	2.50%
Yass Junior Rugby League	Per year	Υ	Partial Cost	\$2,477.00	\$2,308.12	\$230.81	\$2,538.93	2.50%
Binalong RLFC	Per year	Υ	Partial Cost	\$645.00	\$601.02	\$60.10	\$661.12	2.50%
Murrumbateman Little Athletics	Per year	Υ	Partial Cost	\$875.00	\$815.34	\$81.53	\$896.87	2.50%

Year 24/25

Year 25/26

Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 25/26 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
Sporting Organisations [continued]								
Soccer	Per year	Υ	Partial Cost	\$4,256.00	\$3,965.82	\$396.58	\$4,362.40	2.50%
Training/game lights per field per hour	Per hour	Υ	Partial Cost	\$11.20	\$10.43	\$1.04	\$11.48	2.50%
Use of sportsground/park without approval/licence, closed or in wet weather, breach of Terms and Conditions of Use - 1st offence (plus full cost recovery of damage following ground assessment)	1st Occurrence (plus full cost recovery of damage following ground assessment)	Y	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$318.18	\$31.82	\$350.00	00
Use of sportsground/park without approval/licence, closed or in wet weather, breach of Terms and Conditions of Use - 2nd offence (plus full cost recovery of damage following ground assessment)	2nd Occurrence (plus full cost recovery of damage following ground assessment)	Y	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$590.91	\$59.09	\$650.00	∞
Use of sportsground/park without approval/licence, closed or in wet weather, breach of Terms and Conditions of Use - 3rd offence (plus full cost recovery of damage following ground assessment)	3rd or following occurrences (plus full cost recovery of damage following ground assessment)	Y	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$1,090.91	\$109.09	\$1,200.00	∞
Damage to facilities/grounds	Per occurrence	N	Full Cost				Full cost r	ecovery + 10%
Penalty fee for unapproved works - works on grounds or buildings without an authorised permit to carry out works. All Council recreational venues and open spaces.	Per occurrence	Υ	Market	\$0.00	\$1,050.00	\$105.00	\$1,155.00	00
Sutton Tennis Court								
Sutton Tennis Court – Commercial Hire (per court)	Per hour	Υ	Partial Cost	\$14.60	\$13.60	\$1.36	\$14.96	2.47%
Swimming Pools								
Yass Pool								
Entrance Fees – Yass								
Adults	Each	Υ	Partial Cost	\$5.80	\$5.91	\$0.59	\$6.50	12.07%

				Year 24/25		Year 25/26		
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
Entrance Fees – Yass [continued]								
Children	Each	Υ	Partial Cost	\$4.60	\$4.28	\$0.43	\$4.71	2.39%
Aged Pensioners	Each	Y	Partial Cost	\$4.60	\$4.28		\$4.71	2.39%
Pre School children and onlookers admission	Each	Y	Partial Cost	\$1.20	\$1.12		\$1.23	2.50%
School groups per student/Local schools Carnival only entry	Each	Υ	Partial Cost	\$1.70	\$2.27		\$2.50	47.06%
Regional Carnivals per student (school & competitive entry)	Each	Υ	Partial Cost	\$4.50	\$4.27	\$0.43	\$4.70	4.44%
Disabled Pension Card holder & carer	Each	Υ	Partial Cost					Partial Costs
Season Tickets – Yass								
Family	Per season	Υ	Partial Cost	\$242.00	\$225.91	\$22.59	\$248.50	2.69%
Adults	Per season	Υ	Partial Cost	\$160.50	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	2.80%
Children	Per season	Υ	Partial Cost	\$126.00	\$117.73	\$11.77	\$129.50	2.78%
Aged Pensioners	Per season	Υ	Partial Cost	\$126.00	\$117.73	\$11.77	\$129.50	2.78%
Pensioner Family	Per season	Υ	Partial Cost	\$185.50	\$173.18	\$17.32	\$190.50	2.70%
Replacement Card	Each	Υ	Partial Cost	\$6.90	\$6.45	\$0.65	\$7.10	2.90%
Pool Lane Hire								
Commercial Lane Hire	Per lane/hour	Υ	Full Cost	\$12.20	\$13.64	\$1.36	\$15.00	22.95%
Not for Profit Hire	Per person/day	Υ	Full Cost	\$0.70	\$0.66	\$0.07	\$0.72	2.86%
Swimming Lessons/Training								
YVC Swimming (Intermediate/stroke correction) – 1st child	1st child	Υ	Market	\$163.50	\$152.73	\$15.27	\$168.00	2.75%
YVC Swimming (Intermediate/stroke correction) – consecutive children	consecutive children	Υ	Market	\$140.50	\$131.36	\$13.14	\$144.50	2.85%
YVC Swimming (Competitive training)	Per child	Υ	Market	\$293.00	\$273.18	\$27.32	\$300.50	2.56%
Swimming Lessons – 5 lessons (Yass & Binalong Pools)	Each	N	Market	\$82.40	\$84.60	\$0.00	\$84.60	2.67%
Aqua Fitness								
Season ticket holder	Each	Υ	Market	\$6.30	\$7.73	\$0.77	\$8.50	34.92%
Pensioner including entry	Each	Υ	Market	\$6.30	\$7.73	\$0.77	\$8.50	34.92%

Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 25/26 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
Aqua Fitness [continued]								
Non-season ticket holder + entry fee	Each	Υ	Market	\$9.80	\$10.91	\$1.09	\$12.00	22.45%
Binalong Pool								
Entrance Fees - Binalong								
Adults	Each	Υ	Partial Cost	\$5.80	\$5.91	\$0.59	\$6.50	12.07%
Children	Each	Υ	Partial Cost	\$4.60	\$4.36	\$0.44	\$4.80	4.35%
Aged Pensioners	Each	Υ	Partial Cost	\$4.60	\$4.36	\$0.44	\$4.80	4.35%
Pre School children and onlookers admission	Each	Υ	Partial Cost	\$1.20	\$1.18	\$0.12	\$1.30	8.33%
School groups per student	Each	Υ	Partial Cost	\$1.70	\$2.27	\$0.23	\$2.50	47.06%
Season Tickets - Binalong								
Family	Per season	Υ	Partial Cost	\$143.00	\$150.00	\$15.00	\$165.00	15.38%
Adults	Per season	Υ	Partial Cost	\$90.60	\$84.55	\$8.45	\$93.00	2.65%
Children	Per season	Υ	Partial Cost	\$78.40	\$73.09	\$7.31	\$80.40	2.55%
Aged Pensioners	Per season	Υ	Partial Cost	\$78.40	\$73.09	\$7.31	\$80.40	2.55%
Pensioner Family	Per season	Υ	Partial Cost	\$131.50	\$122.73	\$12.27	\$135.00	2.66%
Pool Inflatable Hire								
Additional lifeguard (groups/events that require a lifeguard above the current service level. Min 2 hours required)	Per hour	Υ	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$63.64	\$6.36	\$70.00	∞
Pool Inflatable Hire - Binalong (up to 5 hours)		Υ	Partial Cost	\$337.00	\$487.27	\$48.73	\$536.00	59.05%
Pool Inflatable Hire - Yass (up to 5 hours)		Υ	Partial Cost	\$337.00	\$487.27	\$48.73	\$536.00	59.05%
Tree Removal								
Tree Removal application and inspection	Per application	N	Full Cost	\$135.00	\$150.00	\$0.00	\$150.00	11.11%
Yass Street Stall								
Booking Fee	Per day	Υ	Partial Cost	\$8.90	\$27.27	\$2.73	\$30.00	237.08%

				Year 24/25		Year 25/26		
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
				(incl. 001)	(CAGI. GGT)		(inci. cor)	70
Water								
Water Availability Charges								
Yass Water Supply								
Yass/Bowning/Binalong/Murrumbateman & rural lands connected to water main (20 – 32 mm diameter water meters)	Each	N	Legislative	\$572.00	\$595.45	\$0.00	\$595.45	4.10%
Yass/Bowning/Binalong/Murrumbateman & rural lands connected to water main (40 mm diameter water meters)	Each	N	Legislative	\$894.00	\$930.65	\$0.00	\$930.65	4.10%
Yass/Bowning/Binalong/Murrumbateman & rural lands connected to water main (50 mm diameter water meters)	Each	N	Legislative	\$1,396.00	\$1,453.24	\$0.00	\$1,453.24	4.10%
Yass/Bowning/Binalong/Murrumbateman & rural lands connected to water main (80 mm diameter water meters)	Each	N	Legislative	\$3,574.00	\$3,720.53	\$0.00	\$3,720.53	4.10%
Yass/Bowning/Binalong/Murrumbateman & rural lands connected to water main (100 mm diameter water meters)	Each	N	Legislative	\$5,583.00	\$5,811.90	\$0.00	\$5,811.90	4.10%
Yass/Bowning/Binalong/Murrumbateman & rural lands connected to water main (150 mm diameter water meters)	Each	N	Legislative	\$12,561.00	\$13,076.00	\$0.00	\$13,076.00	4.10%
Churches								
Churches (20 – 32 mm)	Each	N	Partial Cost	\$286.00	\$296.30	\$0.00	\$296.30	3.60%
Water Supply								
S64 Water Headworks Charges								
Yass Town Water Supply per ET	Each	N	Full Cost	\$16,739.00	\$17,425.30	\$0.00	\$17,425.30	4.10%
Hamilton Rise Sub Division per ET	Each	N	Full Cost	\$26,243.00	\$27,318.96	\$0.00	\$27,318.96	4.10%
Rural Water Supply – Yass, Bowning and Binalong per ET	Each	N	Full Cost	\$16,739.00	\$17,425.30	\$0.00	\$17,425.30	4.10%
Rural Water Supply – Murrumbateman per ET	Each	N	Full Cost	\$26,679.00	\$27,772.84	\$0.00	\$27,772.84	4.10%
Special Reading								
Special Reading Fee	Each	N	Full Cost	\$125.00	\$129.00	\$0.00	\$129.00	3.20%

				Year 24/25	Y	ear 25/26		
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
New Water Meter (requested by customer)								
20mm diameter smart water meter	\$	N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$540.00	\$0.00	\$540.00	ox
25mm diameter smart water meter	\$	N		\$0.00	\$650.00	\$0.00	\$650.00	0
Long water service - across the road (25 mm diameter)	\$	Ν	Full Cost					By quote
20 mm diameter	Each	N	Full Cost	\$330.00	\$350.00	\$0.00	\$350.00	6.06%
25 mm diameter	Each	N	Full Cost	\$440.00	\$460.00	\$0.00	\$460.00	4.55%
Short water services (19 mm diameter) (no road crossing)	Each	N	Full Cost	\$2,370.00	\$2,590.00	\$0.00	\$2,590.00	9.28%
User Charge per kL (where availability charg	e is levied)							
Water usage rebate - For Binalong Pool		N	Full Cost					35%
Water usage rebate - For Council playing fields, Yass Pool, Men's Shed, Community Gardens and Yass Golf Course (non-building infrastructure)		N	Full Cost					35%
Water usage rebate - For churches, nursing homes, Apex Homes, St Vincent de Paul		N	Full Cost					35%
Tariff 1	Per kilolitre	Ν	Full Cost	\$4.12	\$4.29	\$0.00	\$4.29	4.13%
Tariff 2	Per kilolitre	Ν	Full Cost	\$5.46	\$5.68	\$0.00	\$5.68	4.03%
Tariff 2 – trigger	Kilolitres per day	N	Full Cost		Over 5 kilolitre	es per day (a	veraged on ea	ach billing cycle
Water Connection Fee (if water main is availa	able, excludes	water	meter)					
Long water service (25 mm diameter) (across the road)	By quote	N	Partial Cost					
Water Meter Reading Checking	Each	N	Full Cost	\$125.00	\$129.00	\$0.00	\$129.00	3.20%
Water Meter Testing	Each	N	Full Cost					Per Quotation
Hydrant Pressure Measurement and Flow Analysis	Each	N	Full Cost	\$500.00	\$520.00	\$0.00	\$520.00	4.00%
Installation and removal of flow restrictors	Each	N	Full Cost	\$340.00	\$380.00	\$0.00	\$380.00	11.76%
Disconnection or reconnection of water supply (separate fee shall apply for approvals)	Each	N	Full Cost	\$510.00	\$550.00	\$0.00	\$550.00	7.84%
Salaa								
Sales								

Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee	Fee	Year 25/26 GST	Fee	Increase
				(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	%
Sales [continued]								
Tariff 2 (more than 150kL per month)	Per kilolitre	N	Full Cost	\$6.20	\$6.45	\$0.00	\$6.45	4.03%
Water stand pipe Avdata Key	Each	N	Full Cost	\$94.00	\$96.82	\$0.00	\$96.82	3.00%
Locating Water and Sewer Services	Per hour or part thereof min 1 hour	N	Full Cost	\$190.00	\$200.00	\$0.00	\$200.00	5.26%
<b>Exemption from Water Restrictions</b>								
Application Fee	Each	N	Full Cost	\$94.00	\$96.82	\$0.00	\$96.82	3.00%

Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 25/26 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
Sewerage Networks								
Residential Sewerage charges	Per year	N	Full Cost	\$838.00	\$872.36	\$0.00	\$872.36	4.10%
Non Residential Sewer Usage Charge	Per kilolitre	N	Full Cost	\$3.61	\$3.74	\$0.00	\$3.74	3.60%
Connection								
Connect a private drain or sewer with a public drain or sewer	Each	N	Full Cost					At cost
Annual Non Residential Sewerage Charg	е							
Liquid Trade Waste - Annual access charge	\$	N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$260.00	\$0.00	\$260.00	00
Charge – higher charges shall apply for larger water service connection (minimum charge)	Per year	N	Full Cost	\$838.00	\$872.36	\$0.00	\$872.36	4.10%
Churches (expand to include all)	Per year	N	Full Cost	\$420.00	\$437.50	\$0.00	\$437.50	4.17%
S64 Sewer Headworks								
Yass per ET	Each	N	Full Cost	\$7,755.00	\$8,073.00	\$0.00	\$8,073.00	4.10%
Hamilton Rise Sub Division per ET	Each	N	Full Cost	\$11,541.00	\$12,014.18	\$0.00	\$12,014.18	4.10%
Murrumbateman per ET	Each	N	Full Cost	\$19,715.00	\$20,523.32	\$0.00	\$20,523.32	4.10%
Re-Inspection Fee								
Re-Inspection	Each	N	Full Cost	\$244.00	\$251.32	\$0.00	\$251.32	3.00%
Note: Where re-inspection of work is required due to it being incom	olete or defective a re	-inspectior	n fee will apply ove	r and above the f	ees quoted for t	he work.		
Liquid Trade Waste Application Processi	ng fee for Co	ncurre	ence					
Classification A	Per Application	N	Full Cost	\$300.00	\$309.00	\$0.00	\$309.00	3.00%
Classification B	Per Application	N	Full Cost	\$465.00	\$478.95	\$0.00	\$478.95	3.00%
Classification C	Per Application	N	Full Cost	\$695.00	\$715.85	\$0.00	\$715.85	3.00%
Classification S	Per Application	N	Full Cost	\$300.00	\$309.00	\$0.00	\$309.00	3.00%

				Year 24/25		Year 25/26		
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee	Fee	GST		Increase
				(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	%
A I T I . M/ / . T								
Annual Trade Waste Fee								
Water usage < 1,000 kL	Per year	N	Legislative	\$120.00	\$124.92	\$0.00	\$124.92	4.10%
Water usage 1,001 – 2,000 kL	Per year	N	Legislative	\$224.00	\$233.18	\$0.00	\$233.18	4.10%
Water usage 2,001 – 3,000 kL	Per year	N	Legislative	\$372.00	\$387.25	\$0.00	\$387.25	4.10%
Water usage 3,001 – 4,000 kL	Per year	N	Legislative	\$520.00	\$541.32	\$0.00	\$541.32	4.10%
Water usage 4,001 – 5,000 kL	Per year	N	Legislative	\$671.00	\$698.51	\$0.00	\$698.51	4.10%
Water usage > 5,000 kL	Per year	N	Legislative	\$931.00	\$969.17	\$0.00	\$969.17	4.10%
Trade Waste Usage Charge								
Pollutant load charges- Ammonia (as N)	\$/kg	N	Partial Cost	\$0.00	\$2.98	\$0.00	\$2.98	$\infty$
Pollutant load charges- Biochemical oxygen Demand (BOD)	\$/kg	N		\$0.00	\$1.01	\$0.00	\$1.01	∞
Pollutant load charges- Cadmium	\$/kg	N		\$0.00	\$33.34	\$0.00	\$33.34	∞
Pollutant load charges- Chromium	\$/kg	N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$33.34	\$0.00	\$33.34	∞
Pollutant load charges- Copper	\$/kg	N		\$0.00	\$20.48	\$0.00	\$20.48	∞
Pollutant load charges- Cyanide	\$/kg	N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$101.21	\$0.00	\$101.21	∞
Pollutant load charges- Fluoride	\$/kg	N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$5.00	\$0.00	\$5.00	∞
Pollutant load charges- Lead	\$/kg	N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$50.01	\$0.00	\$50.01	∞
Pollutant load charges- Methylene blue active substances (MBAS)	\$/kg	N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$1.01	\$0.00	\$1.01	∞
Pollutant load charges- Nickel		N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$33.34	\$0.00	\$33.34	∞
Pollutant load charges- Nitrogen (Total Kjeldahl Nitrogen less Ammonia) as N	\$/kg	N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$1.01	\$0.00	\$1.01	∞
Pollutant load charges- Oil and Grease (Total O&G)	\$/kg	N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$1.84	\$0.00	\$1.84	∞
Pollutant load charges- Petroleum hydrocarbons	\$/kg	N		\$0.00	\$3.39	\$0.00	\$3.39	∞
Pollutant load charges- Phosphorous (Total P)	\$/kg	N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$2.08	\$0.00	\$2.08	∞
Pollutant load charges- Sulphate (SO4)	\$/kg	N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$0.47	\$0.00	\$0.47	∞
Pollutant load charges- Suspended Solids (SS)	\$/kg	N		\$0.00	\$1.31	\$0.00	\$1.31	∞
Pollutant load charges- Total Dissolved Solids (TDS)	\$/kg	N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$0.30	\$0.00	\$0.30	∞
Pollutant load charges- Zinc	\$/kg	N		\$0.00	\$20.48	\$0.00	\$20.48	∞
With appropriate pre treatment	Per kilolitre	N	Legislative	\$2.51	\$2.61	\$0.00	\$2.61	3.98%
Without pre treatment	Per kilolitre	N	Legislative	\$24.00	\$24.98	\$0.00	\$24.98	4.08%

## **Septic Tanks, Effluent Disposal**

### **Septic Waste Disposal**

Business Hours – Minimum Charge	Each	N	Full Cost	\$225.00	\$250.00	\$0.00 \$250.00	11.11%		
After Hours – Minimum Charge	Each	N	Full Cost	\$450.00	\$500.00	\$0.00 \$500.00	11.11%		
Septic waste must be generated within the LGA. Evidence (dockets) must be produced with each delivery. Maxiumum 0f 10 kl accepted in a day.									

Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 25/26 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
<b>Waste Management Charges</b>								
Collection (domestic and business)								
Collection (included in Rates Notice)								
140Lt grey garbage bin – weekly collection 240Lt green recycling bin – fortnightly collection	Per year	N	Legislative	\$515.00	\$527.88	\$0.00	\$527.88	2.50%
Additional Services								
140Lt grey garbage bin – weekly collection	Per year	N	Legislative	\$301.00	\$308.53	\$0.00	\$308.53	2.50%
240Lt green recycling – fortnightly collection	Per year	N	Legislative	\$214.50	\$219.86	\$0.00	\$219.86	2.50%
Supply of Replacement Bins								
240 litre bin – Recycling Bin	Each	N	Full Cost	\$92.80	\$100.00	\$0.00	\$100.00	7.76%
140 litre bin – Garbage Bin	Each	N	Full Cost	\$77.40	\$80.00	\$0.00	\$80.00	3.36%
Unoccupied Land Charge								
Domestic Waste Management unoccupied land charge	Each	N	Legislative	\$31.00	\$31.00	\$0.00	\$31.00	0.00%
Contaminated Recycling Bin Collection Fees								
1st offence – Warning Notice	Each	Ν	Zero					Warning Notice
2nd offence – if requested to empty contaminated bin	Each	Ν	Full Cost	\$48.80	\$50.00	\$0.00	\$50.00	2.46%
3rd offence – if requested to empty contaminated bin	Each	N	Full Cost	\$110.50	\$115.00	\$0.00	\$115.00	4.07%
Waste Management Environmental Charge								
Waste Management Environmental Charge (on all Rateable Properties)	Each	N	Legislative	\$276.50	\$276.50	\$0.00	\$276.50	0.00%

Momo				Year 24/25	Year 25/26				
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %	
				(111011 001)	(CACI. COT)		(inci. cor)	′	
Skip Bin Charge									
Skip Bin Account Set up (660 litre bins)	Per Account Setup and Includes Bin	N	Zero	\$500.00	\$500.00	\$0.00	\$500.00	0.00%	
240 Litre Account Set up (240 litre bins)		N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$300.00	\$0.00	\$300.00	0	
Skip Bin Account Set up (1,100 litre bins)	Per Account Setup and Includes Bin	N	Zero	\$700.00	\$700.00	\$0.00	\$700.00	0.00%	
Skip Bin / Per pickup (1,100 litre bin)	Per collection	N	Full Cost	\$53.60	\$56.40	\$0.00	\$56.40	5.22%	
Return of Skip Bin After Removal	Per Delivery	N	Market	\$0.00	\$80.00	\$0.00	\$80.00	00	
Skip Bin / Per pickup (660 litre bin)	Per collection	N	Full Cost	\$41.20	\$43.40	\$0.00	\$43.40	5.34%	
240 litre bins / Per pickup	Per collection	N	Full Cost	\$19.60	\$20.60	\$0.00	\$20.60	5.10%	
Waste Services  Fransfer Station Charges									
Transfer Station Charges Household Waste	E. I	V	Madaa	<b>#0.00</b>	<b>****</b>	<b>#0.04</b>	<b>#05</b> 70		
Transfer Station Charges  Household Waste  Wheelie Bin 240L General Waste	Each	Y	Market	\$0.00	\$23.36		\$25.70	01 200	
Transfer Station Charges  Household Waste  Wheelie Bin 240L General Waste  Wheelie Bin General Waste < 140 L	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$9.30	\$13.64	\$1.36	\$15.00	61.29%	
Transfer Station Charges  Household Waste  Wheelie Bin 240L General Waste  Wheelie Bin General Waste < 140 L  Small (up to sedan boot)	Each Each	Y Y	Full Cost Full Cost	\$9.30 \$18.80	\$13.64 \$27.27	\$1.36 \$2.73	\$15.00 \$30.00	61.29% 59.57%	
Transfer Station Charges  Household Waste  Wheelie Bin 240L General Waste  Wheelie Bin General Waste < 140 L  Small (up to sedan boot)  Medium (Small trailer, twin cab ute)	Each Each	Y Y Y	Full Cost Full Cost Full Cost	\$9.30 \$18.80 \$31.20	\$13.64 \$27.27 \$45.45	\$1.36 \$2.73 \$4.55	\$15.00 \$30.00 \$50.00	61.29% 59.57% 60.26%	
Transfer Station Charges  Household Waste  Wheelie Bin 240L General Waste  Wheelie Bin General Waste < 140 L  Small (up to sedan boot)  Medium (Small trailer, twin cab ute)  Large (Ute & trailer max height 450mm)	Each Each Each	Y Y Y Y	Full Cost Full Cost Full Cost Full Cost	\$9.30 \$18.80 \$31.20 \$56.00	\$13.64 \$27.27 \$45.45 \$81.45	\$1.36 \$2.73 \$4.55 \$8.15	\$15.00 \$30.00 \$50.00 \$89.60	61.29% 59.57% 60.26% 60.00%	
Transfer Station Charges  Household Waste  Wheelie Bin 240L General Waste  Wheelie Bin General Waste < 140 L  Small (up to sedan boot)  Medium (Small trailer, twin cab ute)  Large (Ute & trailer max height 450mm)  Small Truck side boards up to 300mm sideboard	Each Each Each Each Each	Y Y Y Y	Full Cost Full Cost Full Cost	\$9.30 \$18.80 \$31.20 \$56.00 \$84.80	\$13.64 \$27.27 \$45.45 \$81.45 \$123.64	\$1.36 \$2.73 \$4.55 \$8.15 \$12.36	\$15.00 \$30.00 \$50.00 \$89.60 \$136.00	61.29% 59.57% 60.26% 60.00% 60.38%	
Transfer Station Charges  Household Waste  Wheelie Bin 240L General Waste  Wheelie Bin General Waste < 140 L  Small (up to sedan boot)  Medium (Small trailer, twin cab ute)  Large (Ute & trailer max height 450mm)  Small Truck side boards up to 300mm sideboard  Small Truck side boards up to 600mm sideboard	Each Each Each	Y Y Y Y	Full Cost Full Cost Full Cost Full Cost Full Cost	\$9.30 \$18.80 \$31.20 \$56.00	\$13.64 \$27.27 \$45.45 \$81.45	\$1.36 \$2.73 \$4.55 \$8.15 \$12.36 \$24.68	\$15.00 \$30.00 \$50.00 \$89.60	61.299 59.579 60.269 60.009 60.389	
Transfer Station Charges  Household Waste  Wheelie Bin 240L General Waste  Wheelie Bin General Waste < 140 L  Small (up to sedan boot)  Medium (Small trailer, twin cab ute)  Large (Ute & trailer max height 450mm)  Small Truck side boards up to 300mm sideboard  Small Truck side boards up to 600mm sideboard  Small Truck side boards up to 900mm sideboard	Each Each Each Each Each Each	Y Y Y Y Y	Full Cost	\$9.30 \$18.80 \$31.20 \$56.00 \$84.80 \$169.50	\$13.64 \$27.27 \$45.45 \$81.45 \$123.64 \$246.82	\$1.36 \$2.73 \$4.55 \$8.15 \$12.36 \$24.68	\$15.00 \$30.00 \$50.00 \$89.60 \$136.00 \$271.50	61.29% 59.57% 60.26% 60.00% 60.38% 60.18%	
Transfer Station Charges  Household Waste  Wheelie Bin 240L General Waste  Wheelie Bin General Waste < 140 L  Small (up to sedan boot)  Medium (Small trailer, twin cab ute)  Large (Ute & trailer max height 450mm)  Small Truck side boards up to 300mm sideboard	Each Each Each Each Each Each	Y Y Y Y Y	Full Cost	\$9.30 \$18.80 \$31.20 \$56.00 \$84.80 \$169.50	\$13.64 \$27.27 \$45.45 \$81.45 \$123.64 \$246.82	\$1.36 \$2.73 \$4.55 \$8.15 \$12.36 \$24.68 \$37.18	\$15.00 \$30.00 \$50.00 \$89.60 \$136.00 \$271.50	61.29% 59.57% 60.26% 60.00%	

				Year 24/25		Year 25/26	
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee	Fee	GST Fee	Increase
				(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)	(incl. GST)	%

# **Separated Materials**

Minimum Waste Item (less than 5L)	Each	Υ	Partial Cost	\$5.50	\$8.00	\$0.80	\$8.80	60.00%
Mattresses (single	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$36.40	\$33.09	\$3.31	\$36.40	0.00%
Mattress (double and Queen)	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$40.91	\$4.09	\$45.00	∞
Mattresses (King)	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$50.00	\$5.00	\$55.00	∞
Mattress Bases	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$22.73	\$2.27	\$25.00	∞
Couches and Sofas	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$40.91	\$4.09	\$45.00	∞
Minimum charge for monthly business waste accounts	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$23.40	\$34.18	\$3.42	\$37.60	60.68%
Green Waste all charges are based on per M3	m3	Υ	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$21.54	\$2.15	\$23.69	∞
Minimum Green Waste Charge (1/2 a Cubic Metre)	1/2 m3	Υ	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$10.77	\$1.08	\$11.85	∞
Whitegoods/Electrical (Microwaves)	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$7.80	\$7.27	\$0.73	\$8.00	2.56%
Whitegoods/Electrical (oven, washing machines & dryers)	Each	Υ		\$0.00	\$10.91	\$1.09	\$12.00	∞
Fridge/Freezer (de-gas cert)	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$8.90	\$10.91	\$1.09	\$12.00	34.83%
Fridge/Freezer (non de-gassed)	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$33.20	\$33.64	\$3.36	\$37.00	11.45%
Computers & TVs	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$9.09	\$0.91	\$10.00	∞
Other E-waste	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$11.20	\$10.18	\$1.02	\$11.20	0.00%
Car Body	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$35.60	\$45.45	\$4.55	\$50.00	40.45%
Caravan Body	Each	Υ		\$0.00	\$72.73	\$7.27	\$80.00	∞
Scrap Metal (1/2 m3 minimum charge)	m3	Υ	Full Cost	\$13.40	\$13.64	\$1.36	\$15.00	11.94%
Sorted building Timber Waste, timber furniture, partial board (1/2 m3 minimum charge)	m3	Υ	Full Cost	\$78.00	\$74.55	\$7.45	\$82.00	5.13%
Tree branches > 300mm	m3	Υ	Full Cost	\$58.20	\$55.64	\$5.56	\$61.20	5.15%
Tree Stumps	m3	Υ	Full Cost	\$87.00	\$83.09	\$8.31	\$91.40	5.06%
Concrete/Brick/Tiles – No steel reo in small blocks (1/2 m3 minimum charge)	m3	Υ	Full Cost	\$124.00	\$118.18	\$11.82	\$130.00	4.84%
Concrete – small blocks including steel reinforcement (1/2 m3 minimum charge)	m3	Υ	Full Cost	\$175.50	\$167.73	\$16.77	\$184.50	5.13%
Bulk Demolition Unsorted	m3	Υ		\$0.00	\$322.73	\$32.27	\$355.00	∞
Mulch	m3	Υ	Zero					No Charge

				Year 24/25		Year 25/26		
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee	Fee	GST		Increase
				(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	%
_								
Tyres								
Car	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$17.80	\$18.18	\$1.82	\$20.00	12.36%
Light Truck	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$24.40	\$23.64	\$2.36	\$26.00	6.56%
Truck Tyre	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$58.64	\$5.86	\$64.50	∞
Truck Tyres with Rim	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$65.00	\$6.50	\$71.50	∞
Medium Truck/Tractor	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$36.60	\$36.36	\$3.64	\$40.00	9.29%
Tractor Tyre up to 1.5 Diameter	Each	Υ		\$0.00	\$89.54	\$8.95	\$98.49	∞
Tractor Tyres 1.5m diameter with rim	Each	Υ		\$0.00	\$103.18	\$10.32	\$113.50	∞
Tractor Tyre with rim over 1.5m diameter	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$176.82	\$17.68	\$194.50	∞
Tractor Tyre over 1.5 diameter	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$166.82	\$16.68	\$183.50	∞
Earth Moving Tyres	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$154.50	\$145.45	\$14.55	\$160.00	3.56%
Earth Moving Tyre 1.5m diameter with rim	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$316.82	\$31.68	\$348.50	∞
Large Earth Moving Tyres	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$287.00	\$318.18	\$31.82	\$350.00	21.95%
Earth Moving Tyre over 2m diameter with rim	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$487.27	\$48.73	\$536.00	∞
Animal Carcases and Offal								
Small (Cat or Small Dog)	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$6.70	\$9.09	\$0.91	\$10.00	49.25%
Medium (Sheep/alpaca/Dog)	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$17.80	\$18.18	\$1.82	\$20.00	12.36%
Paper/Cardboard/Glass Collection								
240 Litre Bin/Collection	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$14.80	\$18.18	\$1.82	\$20.00	35.14%
660 Litre Bin/Collection	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$20.80	\$26.55	\$2.65	\$29.20	40.38%
1,100 Litre Bin/Collection	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$29.20	\$37.27	\$3.73	\$41.00	40.41%
Recyclable material at transfer station	Each	Υ	Full Cost					No Charge
Community & Special Event Charges (all sp	orting/commu	unity ve	nues)					
Bin hire – 240L bins available includes delivery, collection and waste disposal (10 bins)	For 10 bins	Υ	Full Cost	\$15.60	\$363.64	\$36.36	\$400.00	2,464.10%
Bin Hire - 240 bins per additional hire	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$14.18	\$1.42	\$15.60	∞
Additional emptying of bins (4 Hour Minimum Charge)	Hourly rate	Υ	Full Cost	\$207.00	\$263.64	400.00	\$290.00	40.10%

	Year 24/25 Year 25/26							
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee	Fee	GST Fee		Increase
				(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)	(incl. 0	GST)	%

# Community & Special Event Charges (all sporting/community venues) [continued]

1,100 Litre skip bin	Per bin	Y Full Cost	\$54.00	\$51.09	\$5.11 \$56.20	4.07%
----------------------	---------	-------------	---------	---------	----------------	-------

				Year 24/25		Year 25/26		
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee	Fee	GST	Fee	Increase
				(incl. GST)	(excl. GST)		(incl. GST)	96
Cemeteries								
Right of Internment (ROI)								
Administration Fee	Each	N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$65.00	\$0.00	\$65.00	<sub>∞</sub>
Cemetery ROI Transfer - Out of LGA	Each	N	Full Cost		At Need -		nent and diggin I - Right of Inter	
Interment Service Levy - Burial	Each	N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$156.00		\$156.00	∞
Record Search Fee	Each	N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$95.00	\$0.00	\$95.00	œ
Right of Interment Transfer	Each	N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$110.00	\$0.00	\$110.00	00
Right of Interment Fee/Plot, perpetual maintenance (ROI)	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$1,472.00	\$1,807.27	\$180.73	\$1,988.00	35.05%
Columbarium/Memorial Gardens Right of Interment Service Levy - Ash Interment	Internment	(ROI)	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$63.00	\$0.00	\$63.00	∞
Columbarium/Memorial Gardens Plot Right of Interment	Each	Y	Market	\$232.00	\$285.00	\$28.50	\$313.50	35.13%
<b>Grave Digging Charges</b>								
Ash Interment - Digging - Gardens Only	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$285.00	\$28.50	\$313.50	co
Ash Interment - Into existing Burial Plot	Each	Υ	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$545.45	\$54.55	\$600.00	œ
Graves Exceeding Size/ Digging Cost		N	Full Cost	\$0.00	\$400.00	\$0.00	\$400.00	∞
Grave Digging or reopening of plot ROI issued prior to 1/7/2018	Each	Υ	Market	\$2,220.00	\$2,724.55	\$272.45	\$2,997.00	35.00%
Grave Digging or reopening of plot where ROI issued post 1/7/2018	Each	Y	Market	\$1,442.00	\$1,770.00	\$177.00	\$1,947.00	35.02%
Grave digging – children (up to 5 years of age)	Each	Υ	Market	\$494.50	\$607.27	\$60.73	\$668.00	35.09%
Double depth digging	Each	Υ	Market	\$221.50	\$272.27	\$27.23	\$299.50	35.21%
After hours burials by arrangement only	Each	Υ	Market	\$706.00	\$866.82	\$86.68	\$953.50	35.06%
Monument Erection								
Monument Erection Application Fee (non refundable)	Each	N	Market	\$57.60	\$130.00	\$0.00	\$130.00	125.69%

### **Government Information Public Access (GIPAA) (fees set by IPC/GIPA)**

#### **Formal Access Application (Not personal Information of Applicant)**

Formal Access Request	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/act-2009-052#sec.64">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/act-2009-052#sec.64</a>
Processing Charge	Per hour	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/act-2009-052#sec.64">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/act-2009-052#sec.64</a>

### **Formal Access Application (Personal Information of Applicant)**

Copies of documents – where document is to be the basis of a commercial product, associated fees are subject to negotiation and approval of Director

Application Fee	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/act-2009-052#sec.64">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/act-2009-052#sec.64</a>
First 20 hours	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/act-2009-052#sec.64">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/act-2009-052#sec.64</a>
Processing Charge after the first 20 hours	Per hour	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/act-2009-052#sec.64">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/act-2009-052#sec.64</a>
Internal Review				
Application Fee	Per application	N	Legislative	Council charges the legislative fee for this service/activity as specified by legislation. Relevant legislation located here <a href="https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/act-2009-052#sec.85">https://legislation.nsw.gov.au/view/html/inforce/current/act-2009-052#sec.85</a>
Discounts on Applications				
An applicant is entitled to 50% reduction of processing charge	Per application	N	Legislative	If Council is satisfied that the applicant is suffering financial hardship and/or there is a special benefit to the public generally
If Council is satisfied that the applicant is suffering financial hardship	and/or there is a speci	al bene	fit to the public gen	erally

				Year 24/25	Year 25/26			
Name	Per C	GST	Policy Code	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
Informal GIPPA Requests								
informal GIPPA Requests								
Informal GIPA (for DA Information pre 1 Jul 2010)		N	Partial Cost	\$150.00	\$200.00	\$0.00	\$200.00	33.33%
For Development Application information pre 1 July 2010								
Digitisation (other than of files) at cost to Council	Per application	N	Legislative					Market fee
Digitisation of files (per folder)	Per file	N	Legislative	\$26.00	\$26.00	\$0.00	\$26.00	0.00%

dministration/Staff Fees							
ap/Plan Sales (Aerial Photography, Co	ontour Maps, T	opogr	aphic Maps	)			
pplication Fee	Per application	N	Full Cost	\$77.40	\$79.34	\$0.00 \$79.34	2.51%
ocessing Fee	Per application	N	Full Cost				Full costs
onsumables							
	Each	N	Market	\$18.80	\$19.27	\$0.00 \$19.27	2.50%
L	Each	N	Market	\$12.20	\$12.51	\$0.00 \$12.51	2.54%
2	Each	N	Market	\$7.80	\$8.00	\$0.00 \$8.00	2.56%
3	Each	N	Market	\$5.60	\$5.74	\$0.00 \$5.74	2.50%
l Control of the Cont	Each	N	Market	\$3.40	\$3.49	\$0.00 \$3.49	2.65%
GB USB	Each	N	Market	\$16.80	\$17.22	\$0.00 \$17.22	2.50%
GA Road Maps							
	Each	N	Full Cost	\$181.50	\$186.04	\$0.00 \$186.04	2.50%
2	Each	N	Full Cost	\$183.50	\$188.09	\$0.00 \$188.09	2.50%
an Copying							
)	Each	N	Market	\$31.00	\$31.78	\$0.00 \$31.78	2.52%
L	Each	N	Market	\$24.20	\$25.00	\$0.00 \$25.00	3.31%
2	Each	N	Market	\$19.60	\$20.20	\$0.00 \$20.20	3.06%
3	Each	N	Market	\$18.20	\$18.80	\$0.00 \$18.80	3.30%
notocopying and printing							
Page Double Side	Double Side	Υ	Market	\$0.00	\$1.00	\$0.10 \$1.10	∞
Page Single Side	Single Side	Υ	Market	\$1.20	\$0.64	\$0.06 \$0.70	-41.67%
Page Colour Double Side	Double Side	Υ	Market	\$0.00	\$2.00	\$0.20 \$2.20	∞
l page Colour Single Side	Per page	Υ	Market	\$2.20	\$1.50	\$0.15 \$1.65	-25.00%

Year 24/25

Year 25/26

A3 Page Colour Double Side  Double Side  Per page  Y Market  \$0.00  \$2.50  \$0.25  \$2.75  A3 Page Colour Single Side  Per page  Y Market  \$4.40  \$1.91  \$0.19  \$2.10  -52.2  Laminating  A4 Sized Items  Per item  Y Market  \$3.40  \$3.17  \$0.32  \$3.48  2.3  A3 Sized Items  Per item  Y Market  \$5.60  \$5.22  \$0.52  \$5.74  2.5  Other Fees and Charges  Subpoenas & Summons  Per Hour  N  Where a Council Officer is required by a party, other than Council itsel attend Court in his/her capacity as a Council employee and give evider Cost plus 2  Subpoenas & Summons  Per Hour  N  \$105.00 per hour. Where Council is required to supply information Subpoena or Summons (in proceedings in which it is not itself dire involved in the council itsel and the council is required to supply information Subpoena or Summons (in proceedings in which it is not itself dire involved in the council itsel and the council is required to supply information Subpoena or Summons (in proceedings in which it is not itself dire involved in the council is required to supply information Subpoena or Summons (in proceedings in which it is not itself dire involved in the council is required to supply information involved in the council is required to supply information involved in the council is required to supply information supply information involved in the council is required to supply information involved in the council is required to supply information involved in the council is required to supply information involved in the council is required to supply information involved in the council is required to supply information involved in the council is required to supply information involved in the council is required to supply information involved in the council is required by a party, other than Council is required by a party of the council is required by a party of the council is requir	Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Year 24/25 Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	Year 25/26 GST	Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %
A3 Page Single Side  A3 Page Colour Double Side  A3 Page Colour Single Side  Double Side  Per page  Y Market  \$0.00  \$2.50  \$0.25  \$2.75  A3 Page Colour Single Side  Per page  Y Market  \$0.00  \$2.50  \$0.25  \$2.75  A3 Page Colour Single Side  Per page  Y Market  \$4.40  \$1.91  \$0.19  \$2.10  -52.2  Laminating  A4 Sized Items  Per item  Y Market  \$3.40  \$3.17  \$0.32  \$3.48  2.3  A3 Sized Items  Per item  Y Market  \$5.60  \$5.22  \$0.52  \$5.74  2.5  Other Fees and Charges  Subpoenas & Summons  Per Hour  N  Where a Council Officer is required by a party, other than Council itsel attend Court in his/her capacity as a Council employee and give evider Cost plus 2  Subpoenas & Summons  Per Hour  N  \$105.00 per hour. Where Council is required to supply information involved and supply information involved in his/her capacity as a Council of supply information involved in his/her capacity as a Council of supply information involved in his/her capacity as a Council is required to supply information involved in his/her capacity as a Council of supply information involved in his/her capacity as a Council of supply information involved in his/her capacity as a Council of supply information involved in his/her capacity as a Council of supply information involved in his/her capacity as a Council of supply information involved in his/her capacity as a Council of supply information involved in his/her capacity as a Council of supply information involved in his/her capacity as a Council of supply information involved in his/her capacity as a Council of supply information involved in his/her capacity as a Council of supply information involved in his/her capacity as a Council of supply information involved in his/her capacity as a Council of supply information involved in his/her capacity as a Council of supply information involved in his/her capacity as a Council of supply information involved in his/her capacity as a Council of supply information involved in his/her capacity as a Council of supply information involved in his/her capa	Photocopying and printing [continued]								
A3 Page Colour Double Side  A3 Page Colour Single Side  Per page  Per page  Y Market  \$0.00  \$2.50  \$0.25  \$2.75  Per page  Y Market  \$4.40  \$1.91  \$0.19  \$2.10  -52.2  Laminating  A4 Sized Items  Per item  Y Market  \$3.40  \$3.17  \$0.32  \$3.48  2.3  A3 Sized Items  Per item  Y Market  \$5.60  \$5.22  \$0.52  \$5.74  2.5  Other Fees and Charges  Subpoenas & Summons  Per Hour  N  Where a Council Officer is required by a party, other than Council itsel attend Court in his/her capacity as a Council employee and give evider Cost plus 2  Subpoenas & Summons  Per Hour  N  \$105.00 per hour. Where Council is required to supply information Subpoena or Summons (in proceedings in which it is not itself dire involved in the council is required to supply information.  Administration — Non-Online Bookings	A3 Page Double Side	Double Side	Υ	Market	\$0.00	\$1.90	\$0.19	\$2.09	<b>∞</b>
A3 Page Colour Single Side  Per page Y Market \$4.40 \$1.91 \$0.19 \$2.10 -52.2  Laminating  A4 Sized Items Per item Y Market \$3.40 \$3.17 \$0.32 \$3.48 2.3  A3 Sized Items Per item Y Market Y Market \$5.60 \$5.22 \$0.52 \$5.74 2.5  Other Fees and Charges  Subpoenas & Summons Per Hour N Where a Council Officer is required by a party, other than Council itsel attend Court in his/her capacity as a Council employee and give evider Cost plus 2  Subpoenas & Summons Per Hour N \$105.00 per hour. Where Council is required to supply information Subpoena or Summons (in proceedings in which it is not itself dire invok Min. Fee excl. GST: \$105  Administration – Non-Online Bookings	A3 Page Single Side	Single Page	Υ	Market	\$1.80	\$1.36	\$0.14	\$1.50	-16.67%
Laminating  A4 Sized Items  Per item Y Market \$3.40 \$3.17 \$0.32 \$3.48 2.3  A3 Sized Items  Per item Y Market \$5.60 \$5.22 \$0.52 \$5.74 2.5  Other Fees and Charges  Subpoenas & Summons  Per Hour N Where a Council Officer is required by a party, other than Council itsel attend Court in his/her capacity as a Council employee and give evider Cost plus 2  Subpoenas & Summons  Per Hour N \$105.00 per hour. Where Council is required to supply information Subpoena or Summons (in proceedings in which it is not itself dire involved to the council officer is required to supply information.  Min. Fee excl. GST: \$105.  Administration - Non-Online Bookings	A3 Page Colour Double Side	Double Side	Υ	Market	\$0.00	\$2.50	\$0.25	\$2.75	œ
A4 Sized Items Per item Y Market \$3.40 \$3.17 \$0.32 \$3.48 2.3 A3 Sized Items  Other Fees and Charges  Subpoenas & Summons Per Hour N Where a Council Officer is required by a party, other than Council itsel attend Court in his/her capacity as a Council employee and give evider Cost plus 2 Subpoenas & Summons Per Hour N \$105.00 per hour. Where Council is required to supply information Subpoena or Summons (in proceedings in which it is not itself dire involved in the council is required to supply information.  Administration – Non-Online Bookings	A3 Page Colour Single Side	Per page	Υ	Market	\$4.40	\$1.91	\$0.19	\$2.10	-52.27%
A3 Sized Items  Per item  Y Market  \$5.60  \$5.22  \$0.52  \$5.74  2.5  Other Fees and Charges  Subpoenas & Summons  Per Hour  N  Where a Council Officer is required by a party, other than Council itsel attend Court in his/her capacity as a Council employee and give evider Cost plus 2  Subpoenas & Summons  Per Hour  N  \$105.00 per hour. Where Council is required to supply information Subpoena or Summons (in proceedings in which it is not itself dire involved.)  Min. Fee excl. GST: \$105.  Administration – Non-Online Bookings	Laminating								
Other Fees and Charges  Subpoenas & Summons  Per Hour  N  Where a Council Officer is required by a party, other than Council itsel attend Court in his/her capacity as a Council employee and give evider Cost plus 2  Subpoenas & Summons  Per Hour  N  \$105.00 per hour. Where Council is required to supply information Subpoena or Summons (in proceedings in which it is not itself dire involved.)  Min. Fee excl. GST: \$105.  Administration – Non-Online Bookings	A4 Sized Items	Per item	Υ	Market	\$3.40	\$3.17	\$0.32	\$3.48	2.35%
Subpoenas & Summons  Per Hour  N  Where a Council Officer is required by a party, other than Council itself attend Court in his/her capacity as a Council employee and give evider Cost plus 2  Subpoenas & Summons  Per Hour  N  \$105.00 per hour. Where Council is required to supply information Subpoena or Summons (in proceedings in which it is not itself dire involved).  Min. Fee excl. GST: \$105.  Administration – Non-Online Bookings	A3 Sized Items	Per item	Υ	Market	\$5.60	\$5.22	\$0.52	\$5.74	2.50%
attend Court in his/her capacity as a Council employee and give evider Cost plus 2  Subpoenas & Summons  Per Hour  N  \$105.00 per hour. Where Council is required to supply information Subpoena or Summons (in proceedings in which it is not itself dire involved.  Min. Fee excl. GST: \$105  Administration – Non-Online Bookings	Other Fees and Charges								
Subpoena or Summons (in proceedings in which it is not itself dire involved	Subpoenas & Summons	Per Hour	N						
Administration – Non-Online Bookings	Subpoenas & Summons	Per Hour	N						
ů – – – – – – – – – – – – – – – – – – –								Min. Fee excl	. GST: \$105.00
Processing administration fee for non-online bookings Per booking Y Partial Cost \$39.80 \$37.09 \$3.71 \$40.80 2.5	Administration – Non-Online Bookings								
	Processing administration fee for non-online bookings	Per booking	Υ	Partial Cost	\$39.80	\$37.09	\$3.71	\$40.80	2.51%
Planning Administration	Planning Administration								
Assistance to lodge application on NSW Planning Portal Per hour Y Full Cost \$39.80 \$40.91 \$4.09 \$45.00 13.00	Assistance to lodge application on NSW Planning Portal	Per hour	Υ	Full Cost	\$39.80	\$40.91	\$4.09	\$45.00	13.07%

				Year 24/25 Year 25/26							
Name	Per	GST	Policy Code	Fee (incl. GST)	Fee (excl. GST)	GST Fee (incl. GST)	Increase %				
Rates and Financial Administration											
Interest Charges											
Interest on Overdue Rates and Charges (interest charged on daily basis on overdue amount)	Percent (%)	N	Legislative	In accordance with section 566(3) of the Act, it has been determined that the maximum rate of interest payable on overdue rates and charges for the period 1 July 2025 to 30 June 2026 will be 10.5% per annum  Last year fee 9.00%							
Rates Certificate											
Section 603 Certificate	Each	N	Legislative	Under section 603 of the Act, councils may issue a certificate as to the amount (if any) of rates, charges, etc. due or payable to the council for a parcel of land. Section 603(2) states the application must be accompanied by the approved fee. In accordance with the approved methodology, the approved fee for 2025-26 is determined to be \$100.							
Payment Related Fees											
Fee for dishonoured cheque	Each	N	Full Cost	\$15.60	\$15.60	\$0.00 \$15.60	0.00%				
Fee for electronic dishonour	Each	N	Full Cost	\$15.60	\$15.60	\$0.00 \$15.60	0.00%				
Fee for refunding credit balances or overpayments on accounts	Each	N	Full Cost	\$15.60	\$15.60	\$0.00 \$15.60	0.00%				
Transaction Reporting and/or Copies of S	tatements										
Land Title Request searches		N	Partial Cost	\$31.00	\$31.78	\$0.00 \$31.78	2.52%				
Transaction listings, reports, reprints or copies of Statements		N	Partial Cost	\$15.00 per 15 minute interval plus the associated fee for any printing or copying as per the Fees and Charges							
						Min. Fee exc	cl. GST: \$15.00				
\$15.00 per 15 min intervals plus the reported copying fee included el \$15.00 per 15minute intervals plus the reported copying or printing fe											